Buyer ID - Id de l'acheteur XXXXX CCC No./N° CCC - FMS No./N° VME

Find a PWGSC SACC Manual Item

RETURN BIDS TO: RETOURNER LES SOUMISSIONS A :

Bid Receiving/Réception des sousmissions cfia.bidreceipt-receptiondesoumission. acia@inspection.gc.ca

REQUEST FOR PROPOSAL

DEMANDE DE PROPOSITION

Proposal to: Canadian Food Inspection Agency

We hereby offer to sell to Her Majesty the Queen in right of Canada, in accordance with the terms and conditions set out herein, referred to herein or attached hereto, the goods, services, and construction listed herein and on any attached sheets at the price(s) set out therefor.

Proposition aux : Agence canadienne d'inspection

des aliments

Nous offrons par la présente de vendre à Sa Majesté la Reine du chef du Canada, aux conditions énoncées ou incluses par référence dans la présente et aux appendices ci-jointes, les biens, services et construction énumérés ici sur toute feuille ci-annexée, au(x) prix indiqué(s).

Comments: - Commentaries:

					
Title – Sujet Senior Human Resources Consultant				Dat Mai	reh 31, 2023
Solicitation No. – N° de l'invitation 2023-01083					
Client Reference No No. De Référence du Client 2023-01083					
Solicitatio	n Closes – L'in	vitation pre	end fin		
At /à :	2pm				(Eastern Standard Time) E (heure normale de l'Est)
On / le :	On / le : April 21, 2023				
Delivery - Livraison See herein — Voir aux présentes Taxes - 1 See herei aux prése		n — Voir		Duty – Droits See herein — Voir aux présentes	
services	Destination of Goods and Services – Destinations des biens et services See herein — Voir aux présentes				
Instruction See herein	ns — Voir aux prés	sentes			
Adresser t	Address Inquiries to – Adresser toute demande de renseignements à Catherine Clairoux				
Telephone No. – No. de téléphoneFacsimile No. – No. de télécopieur(343) 596-9265					
Delivery Required – Livraison exigée See herein — Voir aux présentes				y Off prop	ered - Livraison osée

Delivery Required – Livraison exigée	Delivery Offered - Livraison proposée
See herein — Voir aux présentes Vendor/Firm Name, Address and Re	•
adresse et représentant du fourniss	eurae i entrepreneur.
Telephone No. – No. de téléphone	Facsimile No. – No. de télécopieu
Name and title of person authorized	to sign on behalf of Vendor/Firm
(type or print) – Nom et titre de la pe du fournisseur/de l'entrepreneur (ta	ersonne autorisée à signer au nom
d'imprimerie)	

Find a PWGSC SACC Manual Item

TABLE OF CONTENTS

TITLE		5
PART 1 –	GENERAL INFORMATION	5
1.1	Introduction	5
1.2	SUMMARY	
1.3	Security	6
1.4	ACCESSIBILITY	6
1.5	TRADE AGREEMENTS	6
1.6	COMPREHENSIVE LAND CLAIMS AGREEMENTS (CLCAS)	6
1.7	Task authorizations	
1.8	CONDITIONAL RESERVED BIDDING UNDER THE FEDERAL GOVERNMENT PROCUREMENT ST	RATEGY FOR INDIGENOUS BUSINESS
(PSIB)	6	
1.9	Debriefings	77
1.10	CONFLICT OF INTEREST	7
ATTACHN	MENT 1 TO PART 1, LIST OF SUPPLIERS	8
PART 2 –	BIDDER INSTRUCTIONS	99
2.1	STANDARD INSTRUCTIONS, CLAUSES AND CONDITIONS	Ç
2.1.1	·	
2.2	SUBMISSION OF BIDS	
2.3	FORMER PUBLIC SERVANT – COMPETITIVE BID	
2.4	Inquiries - Bid Solicitation	
2.5	APPLICABLE LAWS	122
2.6	BID CHALLENGE AND RECOURSE MECHANISMS	122
PART 3 –	BID PREPARATION INSTRUCTIONS	14
3.1	BID PREPARATION INSTRUCTIONS	14
3.2	ACCESSIBILITY STANDARDS	
ATTACHN	MENT 1 TO PART 3, PRICING SCHEDULE	1718
PART 4 –	EVALUATION PROCEDURES AND BASIS OF SELECTION	20
4.1	EVALUATION PROCEDURES	20
4.1.1	TECHNICAL EVALUATION	20
4.1.1.	1JOINT VENTURE EXPERIENCE	20
4.1.1.	2Mandatory Technical Criteria	21
4.1.2	FINANCIAL EVALUATION	21
4.2	BASIS OF SELECTION	
4	4.2.1. Lowest Evaluated Price	21
ATTACHN	MENT 1 TO PART 4, TSPS FLEXIBLE GRID	22
ATTACHN	MENT 2 TO PART 4, MANDATORY TECHNICAL CRITERIA	24
PART 5 –	CERTIFICATIONS AND ADDITIONAL INFORMATION	26
5.1	CERTIFICATIONS REQUIRED WITH THE BID	26
5.1.1	INTEGRITY PROVISIONS - DECLARATION OF CONVICTED OFFENCES	
	1 Indigenous Business	

Find a PWGSC SACC Manual Item

5.2	CERTIFICAT	IONS PRECEDENT TO CONTRACT AWARD AND ADDITIONAL INFORMATION	26
	5.2.1 In	tegrity Provisions – Required Documentation	26
	5.2.2 Ad	dditional Certifications Precedent to Contract Award	27
	5.2.2.1	Status and Availability of Resources	
	5.2.3.4	Education and Experience	27
ATTACH	HMENT 1 TO	PART 5, ADDITIONAL CERTIFICATIONS REQUIRED WITH THE BID	2728
PART 6	– SECURITY,	FINANCIAL AND OTHER REQUIREMENTS	30
6.1	SECURITY F	REQUIREMENT	30
PART 7	– RESULTIN	G CONTRACT CLAUSES	31
7.1	STATEMEN	T OF WORK	31
	7.1.1 Ta	isk Authorization	31
7.2	Standard	CLAUSES AND CONDITIONS	34
		eneral Conditions	
	7.2.2 In	spection and Acceptance	35
	7.2.3 Sp	pecific Person(s)	35
	7.2.4 No	on-Disclosure Agreement	36
7.3	SECURITY F	REQUIREMENT	36
7.4	TERM OF C	ONTRACT	36
		eriod of the Contract	
	7.4.2 Cd	omprehensive Land Claims Agreements (CLCAs)	37
7.5		ES	
		ontracting Authority	
		chnical Authority	
	7.5.3 Cd	ontractor's Represensative	37
7.6			
	7.6.1 Ba	asis of Payment	
	7.6.1.1	Firm Unit Price and Limitation of Expenditures	
	7.6.1.2	Authorized TA	
		anada's Total Liability	
		ethod of Payment	
		ACC Manual Clauses	
		ectronic Payment of Invoices - Contract	
		scretionary Audit	
7.7		Instructions	
7.8		IONS AND ADDITIONAL INFORMATION	
		ompliance	
		digenous Business Certification	
7.9		E LAWS	
7.10		F DOCUMENTS	
7.11		REQUIREMENTS	
7.12		DISCLOSURE OF CONTRACTS WITH FORMER PUBLIC SERVANTS	
7.13	S DISPUTE RI	ESOLUTION	42
ANINEY	A CTATEA	ENT OF WORK	47
		ENT OF WORK	43
ANNEX	R SECURITY	REQUIREMENTS CHECK LIST	46

Solicitation No. - N° de l'invitation XXXXX-XXXXXX/X Client Ref. No. - N° de réf. du client 2023-01083

Amd. No. - N° de la modif.

 Buyer ID - Id de l'acheteur XXXXX CCC No./N° CCC - FMS No./N° VME

Find a PWGSC SACC Manual Item

ANNEX C, TASK AUTHORIZATION FORM	. 50
ANNEX D. NON-DISCLOSURE AGREEMENT	. 52

Buyer ID - Id de l'acheteur

23-01083 xxxxx.XXXXX-XXXXXX

Find a PWGSC SACC Manual Item

TITLE

This bid solicitation is issued under the framework of the E60ZT-18TSPS Supply Arrangement for task-based professional services, for the provision of the following professional services: Senior Human Resources Consultant.

PART 1 – GENERAL INFORMATION

1.1 Introduction

The bid solicitation is divided into seven parts plus attachments and annexes, as follows:

- Part 1 General Information: provides a general description of the requirement;
- Part 2 Bidder Instructions: provides the instructions, clauses and conditions applicable to the bid solicitation:
- Part 3 Bid Preparation Instructions: provides Bidders with instructions on how to prepare their bid;
- Part 4 Evaluation Procedures and Basis of Selection: indicates how the evaluation will be conducted, the evaluation criteria that must be addressed in the bid, and the basis of selection;
- Part 5 Certifications and Additional Information: includes the certifications and additional information to be provided;
- Part 6 Security, Financial and Other Requirements: includes specific requirements that must be addressed by Bidders; and
- Part 7 Resulting Contract Clauses: includes the clauses and conditions that will apply to any resulting contract.

The Attachments include the List of Suppliers, the Pricing Schedule, the TSPS Flexible Grid, the Mandatory Technical criteria, the Additional Certifications required with the bid, and; the Additional Certifications required precedent to contract award.

The Annexes include the Statement of Work, the Security Requirements Checklist, the Task Authorization Form 572, and; the Non-Disclosure Agreement.

The list of suppliers being invited to bid on this bid solicitation is provided as Attachment 1 to Part 1. This list will not be updated if additional suppliers request copies of the bid solicitation.

1.2 Summary

This bid solicitation is being issued to satisfy the requirement of the Canadian Food Inspection Agency (CFIA) (the "**Client**") for Task-Based Professional Services (TSPS) issued under the framework of the E60ZT-18TSPS Supply Arrangement.

This requirement is open only to those **Supply Arrangement Holders** under E60ZT-18TSPS who qualified under "Tier 1" in the National Capital Region in the level of expertise and the stated consultant category for the following **TSPS Section 1.1 Human Resources Consultant**.

 Buyer ID - Id de l'acheteur XXXXX CCC No./N° CCC - FMS No./N° VME

Find a PWGSC SACC Manual Item

It is intended to result in the award of one (1) contract, for three (3) years, with no irrevocable options allowing Canada to extend the term of the contract. The period of any resulting contract will be from Contract Award Date to March 31st, 2026, inclusive.

The TSPS Supply Arrangement (SA) E60ZT-18TSPS is incorporated by reference and forms part of this bid solicitation, as though expressly set out in it, subject to any express terms and conditions contained in this bid solicitation. The capitalized terms not defined in this bid solicitation have meaning given to them in the TSPS SA.

1.3 Security

There are security requirements associated with this requirement. For additional information, consult Part 6 - Security, Financial and Other Requirements, and Part 7 - Resulting Contract Clauses. For more information on personnel and organization security screening or security clauses, Bidders should refer to the Contract Security Program of Public Works and Government Services Canada (http://www.tpsgc-pwgsc.gc.ca/esc-src/introduction-eng.html) website.

1.4 Accessibility

Accessibility criteria is included as part of the technical specifications. Considering accessibility criteria and features is obligatory with this requirement. For additional information consult the <u>Treasury Board Contracting Policy</u>.

1.5 Trade Agreements

The requirement is subject to the provisions of the World Trade Organization Agreement on Government Procurement (WTO-AGP), the Canada-European Union Comprehensive Economic and Trade Agreement (CETA), and the Canadian Free Trade Agreement (CFTA).

1.6 Comprehensive Land Claims Agreements (CLCAs)

The resulting contract will not include deliveries within locations within Yukon, Northwest Territorites, Nunavut, Quebec, or Labrador that are subject to Comprehensive Land Claims Agreements (CLCAs). Any requirements for deliveries within locations within Yukon, Northwest Territorites, Nunavut, Quebec, or Labrador that are subject to CLCAs will have to be treated as a separate procurement, outside of this bid solicitation.

1.7 Task authorizations

This bid solicitation is to establish a contract with task authorizations for the delivery of the requirement detailed in the bid solicitation to the Identified Users across Canada, excluding locations within Yukon, Northwest Territories, Nunavut, Quebec, and Labrador that are subject to Comprehensive Land Claims Agreements (CLCAs). Any requirement for deliveries within CLCAs areas within Yukon, Northwest Territories, Nunavut, Quebec, or Labrador will have to be treated as a separate procurement, outside the resulting contract.

1.8 Conditional Reserved Bidding under the Federal Government Procurement Strategy for Indigenous Business (PSIB)

"Indigenous Business" or "Indigenous Businesses" mean an entity or entities that have duly completed the Attachment 1 to Part 5 – PSIB Certifications and submitted it with their bid.

Buyer ID - Id de l'acheteur XXXXX CCC No./N° CCC - FMS No./N° VME

Find a PWGSC SACC Manual Item

This is a competitive bid solicitation however, this solicitation will be reserved for Indigenous Businesses if both of the following conditions are met:

- bids from two (2) or more Indigenous Businesses are responsive with the mandatory requirements of the solicitation including any minimum points required for any point-rated criteria, and
- bids from two (2) or more Indigenous Businesses are, in the evaluation team's opinion, not affiliated within the meaning used in the <u>Competition Act</u>, R.S.C., 1985, c. C-34.

If the above conditions are not met, the procurement will remain open for competition among all suppliers.

1.9 Debriefings

Bidders may request a debriefing on the results of the bid solicitation process. Bidders should make the request to the Contracting Authority within 15 working days from receipt of the results of the bid solicitation process. The debriefing may be in writing or by telephone.

1.10 Conflict of Interest

- 1. In order to protect the integrity of the procurement process, bidders are advised that Canada may reject a bid in the following circumstances:
 - **a.**if the Bidder, any of its subcontractors, any of their respective employees or former employees was involved in any manner in the preparation of the bid solicitation or in any situation of conflict of interest or appearance of conflict of interest;
 - **b.**if the Bidder, any of its subcontractors, any of their respective employees or former employees had access to information related to the bid solicitation that was not available to other bidders and that would, in Canada's opinion, give or appear to give the Bidder an unfair advantage.
- 2. The experience acquired by a bidder who is providing or has provided the goods and services described in the bid solicitation (or similar goods or services) will not, in itself, be considered by Canada as conferring an unfair advantage or creating a conflict of interest. This bidder remains however subject to the criteria established above.
- 3. Where Canada intends to reject a bid under this section, the Contracting Authority will inform the Bidder and provide the Bidder an opportunity to make representations before making a final decision. Bidders who are in doubt about a particular situation should contact the Contracting Authority before bid closing. By submitting a bid, the Bidder represents that it does not consider itself to be in conflict of interest nor to have an unfair advantage. The Bidder acknowledges that it is within Canada's sole discretion to determine whether a conflict of interest, unfair advantage or an appearance of conflict of interest or unfair advantage exists.

Buyer ID - Id de l'acheteur XXXXX CCC No./N° CCC - FMS No./N° VME

Find a PWGSC SACC Manual Item

ATTACHMENT 1 TO PART 1, LIST OF SUPPLIERS

This list will not be updated if additional suppliers request copies of the bid solicitation.

Only selected TSPS SA Holders currently holding a TSPS SA under the E60ZT-18TSPS series of SAs are invited to compete. SA Holders may not submit a bid in response to this bid solicitation unless they have been invited to do so. However, should an uninvited SA Holder wish to be invited, it may contact the Contracting Authority to request an invitation at any time prior to five business days before the published bid closing date, and an invitation will be made to that SA Holder unless it would not be consistent with the efficient operation of the procurement process. In no circumstance will such an invitation require Canada to extend a bid closing date. The following SA Holders have been initially invited to bid on this requirement.

SA Holders that are invited to compete as a joint venture must submit a bid as that joint venture SA Holder, forming no other joint venture to bid. Any joint venture must be already qualified under the E60ZT-18TSPS series as that joint venture at the time of bid closing in order to submit a bid.

- 1. Acosys Consulting Services Inc.
- Acosys Consulting Services Inc., Services Conseils Acosys Inc. and Pricewaterhousecoopers LLP.
- 3. Adirondack Information Management Inc. and The AIM Group Inc.
- 4. ADRM Technology Consulting Group Corp. and Ranstad Interim Inc.
- 5. Calian Ltd.
- 6. Conoscenti Technologies Inc.
- 7. Dalian Enterprises and Coradix Technology Consulting
- 8. Donna Cona Inc.
- 9. Goss Gilroy Inc.
- 10. IPSS Inc.
- 11. IT/NET Ottawa Inc. and KPMG LLP
- 12. Mobile Resource Group Inc.
- 13. NATTIQ Inc.
- 14. Olav Consulting Corp. and Moshwa Aboriginal Information Technology Corp.
- 15. Samson & Associés CPA/Consultation Inc.
- 16. Zernam Enterprise Inc.

Buyer ID - Id de l'acheteur XXXXX CCC No./N° CCC - FMS No./N° VME

Find a PWGSC SACC Manual Item

PART 2 – BIDDER INSTRUCTIONS

2.1 Standard Instructions, Clauses and Conditions

All instructions, clauses and conditions identified in the bid solicitation by number, date and title are set out in the <u>Standard Acquisition Clauses and Conditions Manual</u> (https://buyandsell.gc.ca/policy-and-guidelines/standard-acquisition-clauses-and-conditions-manual) issued by Public Works and Government Services Canada.

Bidders who submit a bid agree to be bound by the instructions, clauses and conditions of the bid solicitation and accept the clauses and conditions of the resulting contract.

The **2003** (2022-03-29) Standard Instructions - Goods or Services - Competitive Requirements, are incorporated by reference into and form part of the bid solicitation.

Subsection 3.a) of Section 01, Integrity Provisions - Bid, of Standard Instructions 2003 incorporated by reference above is deleted in its entirety and replaced with the following:

a) at the time of submitting an arrangement under the Request for Supply Arrangements (RFSA), the Bidder has already provided a list of names, as requested under the <u>Ineligibility and Suspension</u> <u>Policy</u>. During this procurement process, the Bidder must immediately inform Canada in writing of any changes affecting the list of names.

Subsection 5.4 of <u>2003</u>, Standard Instructions - Goods or Services - Competitive Requirements, is amended as follows:

Delete: 60 days **Insert:** 180 days

2.1.1 SACC Manual Clauses

A7035T (2007-05-25), List of Proposed Subcontractors.

2.2 Submission of Bids

Bids must be submitted electronically to the Contract Authority at the generic Bid Receiving email address cfia.bidreceipt-receptiondesoumission.acia@canada.ca by the date and time indicated on page 1 of the bid solicitation.

Solicitation Closes:

At 02:00 PM on April 21st, 2023 Time Zone: Eastern Daylight Saving Time EDT or EST

The Bid Receiving Email Address is Solely for Delivery of Bids: for the sole purpose of bid submission. No other communications are to be forwarded to this email address.

Find a PWGSC SACC Manual Item

2.3 Former Public Servant - Competitive Bid

(a) Information Required

Contracts awarded to former public servants (FPS) in receipt of a pension or of a lump sum payment must bear the closest public scrutiny, and reflect fairness in the spending of public funds. In order to comply with Treasury Board policies and directives on contracts awarded to FPSs, bidders must provide the information required below before contract award. If the answer to the questions and, as applicable the information required have not been received by the time the evaluation of bids is completed, Canada will inform the Bidder of a time frame within which to provide the information. Failure to comply with Canada's request and meet the requirement within the prescribed time frame will render the bid non-responsive.

(b) **Definitions**

For the purposes of this clause, "former public servant" is any former member of a department as defined in the *Financial Administration Act*, R.S., 1985, c. F-11, a former member of the Canadian Armed Forces or a former member of the Royal Canadian Mounted Police. A former public servant may be:

- (i) an individual;
- (ii) an individual who has incorporated;
- (iii) a partnership made of former public servants; or
- (iv) a sole proprietorship or entity where the affected individual has a controlling or major interest in the entity.

"lump sum payment period" means the period measured in weeks of salary, for which payment has been made to facilitate the transition to retirement or to other employment as a result of the implementation of various programs to reduce the size of the Public Service. The lump sum payment period does not include the period of severance pay, which is measured in a like manner.

"pension" means a pension or annual allowance paid under the <u>Public Service Superannuation Act</u> (PSSA), R.S., 1985, c. P-36, and any increases paid pursuant to the <u>Supplementary Retirement Benefits Act</u>, R.S., 1985, c. S-24 as it affects the PSSA. It does not include pensions payable pursuant to the <u>Canadian Forces Superannuation Act</u>, R.S., 1985, c. C-17, the <u>Defence Services Pension Continuation Act</u>, 1970, c. D-3, the <u>Royal Canadian Mounted Police Pension Continuation Act</u>, 1970, c. R-10, and the <u>Royal Canadian Mounted Police Superannuation Act</u>, R.S., 1985, c. R-11, the <u>Members of Parliament Retiring Allowances Act</u>, R.S. 1985, c. M-5, and that portion of pension payable to the <u>Canada Pension Plan Act</u>, R.S., 1985, c. C-8.

(c) Former Public Servant in Receipt of a Pension

As per the above definitions, is the Bidder a FPS in receipt of a pension? Yes () No ()

If so, the Bidder must provide the following information, for all FPSs in receipt of a pension, as applicable:

Buyer ID - Id de l'acheteur XXXXX CCC No./N° CCC - FMS No./N° VME

Find a PWGSC SACC Manual Item

- (i) name of former public servant;
- (ii) date of termination of employment or retirement from the Public Service.

By providing this information, Bidders agree that the successful Bidder's status, with respect to being a former public servant in receipt of a pension, will be reported on departmental websites as part of the published proactive disclosure reports in accordance with Contracting Policy Notice: 2012-2 and the Guidelines on the Proactive Disclosure of Contracts.

(d) Work Force Adjustment Directive

Is the Bidder a FPS who received a lump sum payment pursuant to the terms of the Work Force Adjustment Directive? **Yes** () **No** ()

If so, the Bidder must provide the following information:

- (i) name of former public servant;
- (ii) conditions of the lump sum payment incentive;
- (iii) date of termination of employment;
- (iv) amount of lump sum payment;
- (v) rate of pay on which lump sum payment is based;
- (vi) period of lump sum payment including start date, end date and number of weeks;
- (vii) number and amount (professional fees) of other contracts subject to the restrictions of a work force adjustment program.

For all contracts awarded during the lump sum payment period, the total amount of fees that may be paid to a FPS who received a lump sum payment is \$5,000, including Applicable Taxes.

2.4 Inquiries - Bid Solicitation

To ensure the integrity of the competitive bid process, enquiries and other communications regarding the bid solicitation must be directed only to the Contracting Authority identified in the bid solicitation. Failure to comply with this requirement may result in the bid being declared non-responsive.

All enquiries must be submitted in writing to the Contracting Authority no later than five (5) calendar days before the bid closing date. Enquiries received after that time may not be answered.

Bidders should reference as accurately as possible the numbered item of the bid solicitation to which the enquiry relates. Care should be taken by Bidders to explain each question in sufficient detail in order to enable Canada to provide an accurate answer. Technical enquiries that are of a proprietary nature must be clearly marked "proprietary" at each relevant item. Items identified as "proprietary" will be treated as such except where Canada determines that the enquiry is not of a proprietary nature. Canada may edit the question(s) or may request that the Bidder do so, so that the proprietary nature of the question(s) is

 Buyer ID - Id de l'acheteur XXXXX CCC No./N° CCC - FMS No./N° VME

Find a PWGSC SACC Manual Item

eliminated and the enquiry can be answered to all bidders. Enquiries not submitted in a form that can be distributed to all bidders may not be answered by Canada.

2.5 Applicable Laws

Any resulting contract must be interpreted and governed, and the relations between the parties determined, by the laws in force in Ontario, Canada.

Bidders may, at their discretion, substitute the applicable laws of a Canadian province or territory of their choice without affecting the validity of their bid, by deleting the name of the Canadian province or territory specified and inserting the name of the Canadian province or territory of their choice. If no change is made, it acknowledges that the applicable laws specified are acceptable to the bidders.

2.6 Bid Challenge and Recourse Mechanisms

- (a) Several mechanisms are available to potential suppliers to challenge aspects of the procurement process up to and including contract award.
- (b) Canada encourages suppliers to first bring their concerns to the attention of the Contracting Authority. Canada's <u>Buy and Sell</u> website, under the heading "<u>Bid Challenge and Recourse Mechanisms</u>" contains information on potential complaint bodies such as:
 - Office of the Procurement Ombudsman (OPO)
 - Canadian International Trade Tribunal (CITT)
- (c) Suppliers should note that there are **strict deadlines** for filing complaints, and the time periods vary depending on the complaint body in question. Suppliers should therefore act quickly when they want to challenge any aspect of the procurement process.
- (d) For greater clarity, if this procurement is reserved for Indigenous businesses under PSIB, recourse to the CITT is unavailable to bidders.

Buyer ID - Id de l'acheteur XXXXX CCC No./N° CCC - FMS No./N° VME

Find a PWGSC SACC Manual Item

PART 3 – BID PREPARATION INSTRUCTIONS

3.1 Bid Preparation Instructions

Canada requires that each bid, at solicitation closing date and time or upon request from the Contracting Authority, be signed by the Bidder or by an authorized representative of the Bidder. If a bid is submitted by a joint venture, it must be in accordance with section 17.

It is the Bidder's responsibility to:

- a. obtain clarification of the requirements contained in the bid solicitation, if necessary, before submitting a bid;
- b. prepare its bid in accordance with the instructions contained in the bid solicitation;
- c. submit by solicitation closing date and time a complete bid;
- d. send its bid only to the specified Bid Receiving Unit specified in the bid solicitation, to the email address specified in the bid solicitation;
- e. ensure that the Bidder's name, bid solicitation number, and solicitation closing date and time are clearly visible on the bid; and,
- f. provide a comprehensible and sufficiently detailed bid, including all requested pricing details, that will permit a complete evaluation in accordance with the criteria set out in the bid solicitation.

Bid documents and supporting information may be submitted in either English or French. Bids received on or before the stipulated bid solicitation closing date and time will become the property of Canada. All bids will be treated as confidential, subject to the provisions of the <u>Access to Information</u> Act (R.S. 1985, c. A-1) and the Privacy Act (R.S., 1985, c. P-21).

Unless specified otherwise in the bid solicitation, Canada will evaluate only the documentation provided with a bidder's bid. Canada will not evaluate information such as references to Web site addresses where additional information can be found, or technical manuals or brochures not submitted with the bid. A bid cannot be assigned or transferred in whole or in part.

Canada requests that the Bidder submits its bid in separately bound sections as follows:

Section I: Technical Bid Section II: Financial Bid Section III: Certifications

Section IV: Additional Information

Prices must appear in the financial bid only. No prices must be indicated in any other section of the bid.

Submission of Only One Bid:

- (i) A Bidder, including related entities, will be permitted to submit only one bid in response to this bid solicitation. If a Bidder or any related entities participate in more than one bid (participating means being part of the Bidder, not being a subcontractor), Canada will provide those Bidders with 2 working days to identify the single bid to be considered by Canada. Failure to meet this deadline will result in all the affected bids being disqualified.
- (ii) For the purposes of this Article, regardless of the jurisdiction where any of the entities concerned is incorporated or otherwise formed as a matter of law (whether that entity is a natural person, corporation, partnership, etc), an entity will be considered to be "related" to a Bidder if:

Buyer ID - Id de l'acheteur XXXXX CCC No./N° CCC - FMS No./N° VME

Find a PWGSC SACC Manual Item

- (A) they are the same legal entity (i.e., the same natural person, corporation, partnership, limited liability partnership, etc.);
- (B) they are "related persons" or "affiliated persons" according to the Canada Income Tax Act;
- (C) the entities have now or in the two years before bid closing had a fiduciary relationship with one another (either as a result of an agency arrangement or any other form of fiduciary relationship); or
- (D) the entities otherwise do not deal with one another at arm's length, or each of them does not deal at arm's length with the same third party.
- (iii) Individual members of a joint venture cannot participate in another bid, either by submitting a bid alone or by participating in another joint venture.

Section I: Technical Bid

In their technical bid, bidders should demonstrate their understanding of the requirements contained in the bid solicitation and explain how they will meet these requirements. Bidders should demonstrate their capability and describe their approach in a thorough, concise and clear manner for carrying out the work.

The technical bid should address clearly and in sufficient depth the points that are subject to the evaluation criteria against which the bid will be evaluated. Simply repeating the statement contained in the bid solicitation is not sufficient. In order to facilitate the evaluation of the bid, Canada requests that bidders address and present topics in the order of the evaluation criteria under the same headings. To avoid duplication, Bidders may refer to different sections of their bids by identifying the specific paragraph and page number where the subject topic has already been addressed.

Section II: Financial Bid

- **A.** Bidders must submit their financial bid in Canadian funds and in accordance with the pricing schedule detailed in Attachment 1 to Part 3.
- **B.** Bidders must submit their rates FOB destination; Canadian customs duties and excise taxes included, as applicable; and Applicable Taxes excluded.
- **C.** When preparing their financial bid, Bidders should review clause 4.1.2, Financial Evaluation, of Part 4 of the bid solicitation; and article 7.6, Payment, of Part 7 of the bid solicitation.

D. Price Breakdown

In their financial bids, bidders must provide a price breakdown for the firm price of the requested labour category quoted in response to the pricing schedule detailed in Attachment 1 to Part 3.

1. Estimated Cost of Professional Fees

1.1 For the proposed resource pertaining to the requested category, bidders must provide: a) the estimated cost of professional fees; and b) the cost basis (comprised of the quoted all inclusive fixed monthly rate; and the estimated corresponding number of working days. Bidders must specify the number of hours included in a working month, exclusive of meal breaks.

Buyer ID - Id de l'acheteur

XXXXX

CCC No./N° CCC - FMS No./N° VME

Find a PWGSC SACC Manual Item

Under any resulting contract, Canada will not accept the travel and living expenses that may need to be incurred by the contractor for any relocation of resources required to satisfy its contractual obligations.

2. Estimated Cost of Incidental Goods

Bidders 1) must identify each incidental good to be purchased, and; 2) provide the estimated cost and the cost basis for each one.

3. Estimated Cost of Materials and Supplies

Bidders must 1) identify each category of materials and supplies to be purchased, and; 2) provide for each one, the estimated cost and the cost basis. Materials and supplies are items which will be consumed during the performance of any resulting contract.

4. Estimated Cost of Subcontracts

Bidders must 1) identify any proposed subcontractors, and; 2) provide a price breakdown submitted in accordance with paragraph D of this section of Part 3 of the bid solicitation for each one.

5. Estimated Cost of Other Direct Charges

Bidders must 1) identify the caregories of other direct charges anticipated (such as long distance communications and rental), and; 2) provide the estimated cost and the cost basis for each one.

6. Applicable Taxes

The price breakdown must not include the Applicable Taxes.

Instructions to the Bidder: consult Article 01, interpretation, of the 2035, General Conditions - Higher Complexity services, for the definition of the term "Applicable Taxes".

E. Exchange Rate Fluctuation

C3011T (2013-11-06) Exchange Rate Fluctuation

F. Electronic Payment of Invoices - Bid

The Bidder accepts to be paid by the following Electronic Payment Instrument(s):

✓ Direct Deposit (Domestic and International)

Section III: Certifications

In Section III of their bid, bidders should provide the certifications required under Part 5 and, as applicable, any associated additional information.

Section IV: Additional Information

In Section IV of their bid, bidders should provide:

- 1. their legal name;
- 2. their Procurement Business Number (PBN);

Buyer ID - Id de l'acheteur XXXXX CCC No./N° CCC - FMS No./N° VME

Find a PWGSC SACC Manual Item

- 3. the name of the contact person (provide also this person's mailing address, phone and facsimile numbers and email address) authorized by the Bidder to enter into communications with Canada with regards to their bid, and any contract that may result from their bid;
- 4. for Part 2, article 2.3, Former Public Servant, of the bid solicitation: the required answer to each question; and, if the answer is yes, the required information;
- 5. for Part 6, article 6.1, Security Requirement, of the bid solicitation:
 - a) for each individual who will require access to classified or protected information, assets or sensitive work sites:
 - 1) the name of the individual;
 - 2) the date of birth of the individual; and
 - if available, information confirming the individual meets the security requirement as indicated in Part 7 - Resulting Contract Clauses;

and

b) for each proposed location of work performance or document safeguarding, the address containing the information below.

Address:

Street Number / Street Name, Unit / Suite / Apartment Number City, Province, Territory / State
Postal Code / Zip Code
Country

3.2 Accessibility Standards

In accordance with the <u>Treasury Board Contracting Policy</u> and the <u>Accessible Canada Act</u>, federal departments and agencies must consider accessibility criteria and features when procuring goods or services. Therefore, bidders are encouraged to highlight all the accessibility features and components of their proposal for this requirement and must:

- (i) demonstrate how the proposed goods and/or services meet the accessibility requirement at delivery; or
- (ii) describe how it would deliver the proposed goods and/or services under any resulting contract in a way that satisfies the mandatory requirement.

 Buyer ID - Id de l'acheteur XXXXX CCC No./N° CCC - FMS No./N° VME

Find a PWGSC SACC Manual Item

ATTACHMENT 1 TO PART 3, PRICING SCHEDULE

The Bidder should complete this pricing schedule and include it in its financial bid once completed. As a minimum, the Bidder must respond to this pricing schedule by including in its financial bid for each of the periods specified below, its quoted all inclusive fixed daily rate (in Can \$) for the resource category identified.

The volumetric data included in this pricing schedule are provided for bid evaluated price determination purposes only. They are not to be considered as a contractual guarantee. Their inclusion in this pricing schedule does not represent a commitment by Canada that Canada's future usage of the services described in the bid solicitation will be consistent with this data.

The rate included in this pricing schedule include the total estimated cost and any expenses that may need to be incurred for the Work described in Part 7 of the bid solicitation.

Under any resulting contract, Canada will not accept travel and living expenses that may need to be incurred by the contractor for any relocation of resources required to satisfy its contractual obligations.

Initial Contract Period - (2023-2024)

From Date of Contrac	t award to M	arch 31 st , 2024			
Α	В	С	D	E	F
Resource Category	Name	Level of Expertise	Estimated Level of Effort (Days)	All-Inclusive Fixed Daily Rate (CAN\$)	Total Cost (D x E)
Human Resource Consultant		Senior (Level 3)	55	\$	\$
Total Estimated Price Initial Contract Period			\$		

Contract Period - Year Two (2024-2025)

From April 1st, 2024 to	March 31st,	2025			
Α	В	С	D	E	F
Resource Category	Name	Level of Expertise	Estimated Level of Effort (Days)	All-Inclusive Fixed Daily Rate (CAN\$)	Total Cost (D x E)
Human Resource Consultant		Senior (Level 3)	55	\$	\$
			Total Estimated P	rice Year Two	\$

Buyer ID - Id de l'acheteur XXXXX CCC No./N° CCC - FMS No./N° VME

Find a PWGSC SACC Manual Item

Contract Period - Year Three (2025-2026)

From April 1st, 2025 to	March 31st,	2026			
Α	В	С	D	E	F
Resource Category	Name	Level of Expertise	Estimated Level of Effort (Days)	All-Inclusive Fixed Daily Rate (CAN\$)	Total Cost (D x E)
Human Resource Consultant		Senior (Level 3)	55	\$	\$
			Total Estimated F	Price Year Three	\$
Total Estimated Bid Price (Initial Contract Period + Year Two + Year Three)			\$		

Buyer ID - Id de l'acheteur

Find a PWGSC SACC Manual Item

PART 4 – EVALUATION PROCEDURES AND BASIS OF SELECTION

XXXXX.XXXXXXXXXXX

4.1 Evaluation Procedures

- (a) Bids will be assessed in accordance with the entire requirement of the bid solicitation including the technical and financial evaluation criteria.
- (b) An evaluation team composed of representatives of Canada will evaluate the bids.

4.1.1 Technical Evaluation

4.1.1.1 Joint Venture Experience

- a) Where the Bidder is a joint venture with existing experience as that joint venture, it may submit the experience that it has obtained as that joint venture.
 - Example: A bidder is a joint venture consisting of members L and O. A bid solicitation requires that the bidder demonstrate experience providing maintenance and help desk services for a period of 24 months to a customer with at least 10,000 users. As a joint venture (consisting of members L and O), the bidder has previously done the work. This bidder can use this experience to meet the requirement. If member L obtained this experience while in a joint venture with a third party N, however, that experience cannot be used because the third party N is not part of the joint venture that is bidding.
- b) A joint venture bidder may rely on the experience of one of its members to meet any given technical criterion of this bid solicitation.
 - Example: A bidder is a joint venture consisting of members X, Y and Z. If a solicitation requires: (a) that the bidder have 3 years of experience providing maintenance service, and (b) that the bidder have 2 years of experience integrating hardware with complex networks, then each of these two requirements can be met by a different member of the joint venture. However, for a single criterion, such as the requirement for 3 years of experience providing maintenance services, the bidder cannot indicate that each of members X, Y and Z has one year of experience, totaling 3 years. Such a response would be declared non-responsive.
- c) Joint venture members cannot pool their abilities with other joint venture members to satisfy a single technical criterion of this bid solicitation. However, a joint venture member can pool its individual experience with the experience of the joint venture itself. Wherever substantiation of a criterion is required, the Bidder is requested to indicate which joint venture member satisfies the requirement. If the Bidder has not identified which joint venture member satisfies the requirement, the Contracting Authority will provide an opportunity to the Bidder to submit this information during the evaluation period. If the Bidder does not submitted this information within the period set by the Contracting Authority, its bid will be declared non-responsive.

Example: A bidder is a joint venture consisting of members A and B. If a bid solicitation requires that the bidder demonstrate experience providing resources for a minimum number of 100 billable days, the bidder may demonstrate that experience by submitting either:

- Contracts all signed by A;
- Contracts all signed by B; or
- o Contracts all signed by A and B in joint venture, or
- o Contracts signed by A and contracts signed by A and B in joint venture, or

Find a PWGSC SACC Manual Item

- Contracts signed by B and contracts signed by A and B in joint venture.
 that show in total 100 billable days.
- d) Any Bidder with questions regarding the way in which a joint venture bid will be evaluated should raise such questions through the Enquiries process as early as possible during the bid solicitation period.

4.1.1.2 Mandatory Technical Criteria

Refer to Attachment 2 to Part 4.

4.1.2 Financial Evaluation

4.1.2.1 For bid evaluation and Contractor selection purposes only, the evaluated price of a bid will be determined in accordance with the Pricing Schedule detailed in Attachment 1 to Part 3.

4.2 Basis of Selection

4.2.1. Lowest Evaluated Price

- **4.2.1.1** A bid must comply with the requirements of the bid solicitation and meet all mandatory evaluation criteria to be declared responsive.; and
- **4.2.1.2** The evaluation team will determine if there are two (2) or more compliant bids with the PSIB Certifications at Attachment 1 to Part 5 with the bids coming from two or more Bidders that are not affiliated within the meaning used in the *Competition Act*, R.S.C., 1985, c. C-34. In that event, only those compliant bids will be eligible to be awarded a contract; otherwise, all bids will be eligible. If at any point in the evaluation process it is found, whether by determination of invalidity of certifications, determination that bids are non-responsive or withdrawal of bids by Bidders, that there are no longer two (2) or more compliant bids with valid PSIB Certifications, then all responsive bids will be eligible to be awarded a contract. Canada may conduct the validation of Indigenous Business certifications at any time in the evaluation process including doing so concurrently with other steps.

The responsive bid with the lowest evaluated price will be recommended for award of a contract.

Buyer ID - Id de l'acheteur

XXXXX

CCC No./N° CCC - FMS No./N° VME

Find a PWGSC SACC Manual Item

ATTACHMENT 1 to PART 4, TSPS FLEXIBLE GRID

In preparing their response, Bidders are encouraged to consult the TSPS Annex A: Streams and Categories website at: http://www.tpsgc-pwgsc.gc.ca/app-acq/spc-cps/aact-tbps-anna-eng.html for additional information (such as Certifications Examples).

Human Resources Services Stream

Levels of expertise

Senior: Minimum 95 pts

Intermediate: Minimum 70 pts

Junior: Minimum 50 pts

Education to the consultant category

University (PhD, Graduate, Undergraduate, degree): 35 pts

College or CEGEP diploma/certificate: 25 pts

High school diploma: 20 pts

Professional certification

Relevant professional certification: 15 pts

Relevant experience in consultant category

≥1 yrs and <2 yrs: 12 to 23 months—**10 pts**

≥2 yrs and <4 yrs: 24 to 47 months—20 pts

≥4 yrs and <6 yrs: 48 to 71 months—30 pts

≥6 yrs and <8 yrs: 72 to 95 months—40 pts

≥8 yrs and <10 yrs: 96 to 119 months—**50 pts**

≥10 yrs: 120 + months—60 pts

Education	Résumé	Points
Certification		Points

Solicitation No. - N° de l'invitation XXXXX-XXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXX Client Ref. No. - N° de réf. du client 2023-01083

Amd. No. - N° de la modif.

 Buyer ID - Id de l'acheteur XXXXX CCC No./N° CCC - FMS No./N° VME

Find a PWGSC SACC Manual Item

Experience	Points

Buyer ID - Id de l'acheteur XXXXX CCC No./N° CCC - FMS No./N° VME

Find a PWGSC SACC Manual Item

ATTACHMENT 2 TO PART 4, MANDATORY TECHNICAL CRITERIA

Mandatory Technical Criteria

The bid must meet the mandatory technical criteria specified below. The Bidder must provide the necessary documentation to support compliance with this requirement.

Bids which fail to meet the mandatory technical criteria will be declared non-responsive. Each mandatory technical criterion should be addressed separately.

Mandatory	/ Technical	Criteria	(TM)
walluatol y	, i c cillilicai	Officeria ((I I I I

For the purpose of the mandatory technical criteria specified below, the experience of the Ridder and its

Number	Mandatory Technical Criterion	Bid Preparation Instructions
MT1	The Bidder must demonstrate that the Proposed Resource has provided Staffing Consulting Services in both official languages (French and English), for a minimum of three (3) separate staffing processes within the past three (3) years of the bid solicitation closing date.	For each staffing processes, the following information must be provided: i. Timeframe (start to end dates in MM/YYYY); ii. Name of the organization; iii. Project Title and description of the provided services, and; iv. Corporate reference (Name and email address).
MT2	The Bidder must demonstrate that the Proposed Resource has conducted a minimum of five (5) Staffing Processes for the Information Services (IS) Category, one (1) Staffing Process for the Administrative Services (AS) Category; and one (1) Staffing Process within the Executive (EX) Category in the Government of Canada within the past fifteen (15) years of the bid solicitation closing date.	For each of the seven (7) staffing processes, the following information must be provided: i. Timeframe (start to end dates in MM/YYYY); ii. Name of the Client Department; iii. Project Title and description of the provided services, and; iv. Corporate reference (Name and email address).
MT3	The Bidder must demonstrate that the Proposed Resource has a minimum of five (5) years of experience, within the last twenty (20) years of the bid solicitation date; training and coaching staff on developing, understanding and applying for human resources processes in the Government of Canada.	To demonstrate, the following information must be provided: i. Timeframe (start to end dates in MM/YYYY); ii. Name of the Client Department; iii. Project Title and description of the provided services, and; iv. Corporate reference (Name and email address).

 Buyer ID - Id de l'acheteur XXXXX CCC No./N° CCC - FMS No./N° VME

Find a PWGSC SACC Manual Item

MT4	The Bidder must demonstrate that the Proposed Resource must have a minimum of five (5) years of experience, within the last fifteen (15) years of the bid solicitation closing date, in providing Human Resources Services for the Administrative Services (AS) and the Executive (EX) Government of Canada classifications groups to three (3) or more federal departments.	For each of the three (3) departments' staffing processes, the following information must be provided: i. Timeframes (start to end dates in MM/YYYY); ii. Name of the Client Departments; iii. Project Titles and description of the provided services, and; iv. Corporate references (Name and email address).
MT5	The Bidder must demonstrate that the Proposed Resource is accredited as a Certified Human Resources Professional.	To demonstrate, the following must be provided with the Bid Submission: Proof of Certification issued from a recognized institute.
MT6	The Bidder must demonstrate that the Proposed Resource has a Certificate of Completion from a coaching program. The Coach will be required to support learners in achieving a specific personal or professional goal by providing training and guidance.	To demonstrate, the following <u>must be</u> <u>provided with the Bid Submission</u> : Proof of Certification issued from a recognized institute.

 Buyer ID - Id de l'acheteur

XXXXX

CCC No./N° CCC - FMS No./N° VME

Find a PWGSC SACC Manual Item

PART 5 - CERTIFICATIONS AND ADDITIONAL INFORMATION

Bidders must provide the required certifications and additional information to be awarded a contract.

The certifications provided by bidders to Canada are subject to verification by Canada at all times. Unless specified otherwise, Canada will declare a bid non-responsive, or will declare a contractor in default if any certification made by the Bidder is found to be untrue, whether made knowingly or unknowingly, during the bid evaluation period or during the contract period.

The Contracting Authority will have the right to ask for additional information to verify the Bidder's certifications. Failure to comply and to cooperate with any request or requirement imposed by the Contracting Authority will render the bid non-responsive or constitute a default under the Contract.

5.1 Certifications Required with the Bid

Bidders must submit the following duly completed certifications as part of their bid.

5.1.1 Integrity Provisions - Declaration of Convicted Offences

In accordance with the Integrity Provisions of the Standard Instructions, all bidders must provide with their bid, **if applicable**, the Integrity declaration form available on the <u>Forms for the Integrity Regime</u> website (http://www.tpsgc-pwgsc.gc.ca/ci-if/declaration-eng.html), to be given further consideration in the procurement process.

5.1.1.1 Indigenous Business

This procurement is conditionally reserved under the federal government Procurement Strategy for Indigenous Business. If the PSIB Certifications at Attachment 1 to Part 5 are not provided by the Bidder, the bid will be evaluated as being from a non-Indigenous Business.

For more information on Indigenous Business requirements of the Set-aside Program for Indigenous Business, see Annex 9.4, Supply Manual.

5.2 Certifications Precedent to Contract Award and Additional Information

The certifications and additional information listed below should be submitted with the bid but may be submitted afterwards. If any of these required certifications or additional information is not completed and submitted as requested, the Contracting Authority will inform the Bidder of a time frame within which to provide the information. Failure to provide the certifications or the additional information listed below within the time frame specified will render the bid non-responsive.

5.2.1 Integrity Provisions – Required Documentation

In accordance with the section titled Information to be provided when bidding, contracting or entering into a real procurement agreement of the Ineligibility and Suspension Policy (http://www.tpsgc-pwgsc.gc.ca/ci-if/politique-policy-eng.html), the Bidder must provide the required documentation, as applicable, to be given further consideration in the procurement process.

 Buyer ID - Id de l'acheteur XXXXX CCC No./N° CCC - FMS No./N° VME

Find a PWGSC SACC Manual Item

5.2.2 Additional Certifications Precedent to Contract Award

5.2.2.1 Status and Availability of Resources

The Bidder certifies that, should it be awarded a contract as a result of the bid solicitation, every individual proposed in its bid will be available to perform the Work as required by Canada's representatives and at the time specified in the bid solicitation or agreed to with Canada's representatives. If for reasons beyond its control, the Bidder is unable to provide the services of an individual named in its bid, the Bidder may propose a substitute with similar qualifications and experience. The Bidder must advise the Contracting Authority of the reason for the substitution and provide the name, qualifications and experience of the proposed replacement. For the purposes of this clause, only the following reasons will be considered as beyond the control of the Bidder: death, sickness, maternity and parental leave, retirement, resignation, dismissal for cause or termination of an agreement for default.

If the Bidder has proposed any individual who is not an employee of the Bidder, the Bidder certifies that it has the permission from that individual to propose his/her services in relation to the Work to be performed and to submit his/her résumé to Canada. The Bidder must, upon request from the Contracting Authority, provide a written confirmation, signed by the individual, of the permission given to the Bidder and of his/her availability. Failure to comply with the request may result in the bid being declared non-responsive.

5.2.2.2 Education and Experience

Compliance with the certifications provided by the Contractor in its bid is a condition of the Contract and subject to verification by Canada during the term of the Contract. If the Contractor does not comply with any certification or it is determined that any certification made by the Contractor in its bid is untrue, whether made knowingly or unknowingly, Canada has the right, pursuant to the default provision of the Contract, to terminate the Contract for default.

Buyer ID - Id de l'acheteur

Find a PWGSC SACC Manual Item

ATTACHMENT 1 TO PART 5, ADDITIONAL CERTIFICATIONS REQUIRED WITH THE BID

1. Federal Government's Procurement Strategy for Indigenous Business

1. **PSIB Certifications**

For additional information, visit:

- Annex 9.4 and section 9.40 of the Supply Manual (https://buyandsell.gc.ca/policy-andguidelines/supply-manual/section/9).
- Policy Notice 1996-2 (https://www.tbs-sct.gc.ca/pol/doc-eng.aspx?id=13706), and
- Policy Notice 1997-6 (https://www.tbs-sct.gc.ca/Pubs_pol/dcgpubs/ContPolNotices/97-6eng.asp#defi)

1.1 Indigenous Business

- 1. By submitting this certification a Bidder certifies that the statements contained in this certification are accurate and complete.
- 2. The Bidder:
 - certifies that it meets, and will continue to meet throughout the duration of any resulting contract, the requirements described in this annex:
 - ii. agrees that any subcontractor it engages under any resulting contract must satisfy the requirements described in this annex; and
 - agrees to provide to Canada, immediately upon request, evidence supporting any iii. subcontractor's compliance with the requirements described in this annex.
- 3. The Bidder must check the applicable box below:
 - The Bidder is an Indigenous business that is a sole proprietorship, band, limited () company, co-operative, partnership or not-for-profit organization.

OR

- The Bidder is either a joint venture consisting of two or more Indigenous ii. businesses or a joint venture between an Indigenous business and a non-Indigenous business.
- 4. The Bidder must, upon request by Canada, provide all information and evidence supporting this certification. The Bidder must ensure that this evidence will be available for audit during normal business hours by a representative of Canada, who may make copies and take extracts from the evidence. The Bidder must provide all reasonably required facilities for any audits.

Solicitation No. - N° de l'invitation XXXXX-XXXXXX/X
Client Ref. No. - N° de réf. du client 2023-01083

Amd. No. - N° de la modif.

 Buyer ID - Id de l'acheteur XXXXX CCC No./N° CCC - FMS No./N° VME

Find a PWGSC SACC Manual Item

1.2 Owner Certification – Indigenous Business

If requested by the Contracting Authority, the Bidder must provide the following certification completed for each owner who is Indigenous:

1. I am an owner of person, as defined in <u>Annex 9.4</u> of Indigenous Business".	the Supply Manual entitled "Requiren	ne of business), and an Indigenous nents for the Set-aside Program for		
2. I certify that the above statement is true and consent to its verification upon request by Indigenous Services Canada.				
Printed Name of Owner	Signature of Owner	 Date		

Buyer ID - Id de l'acheteur XXXXX CCC No./N° CCC - FMS No./N° VME

Find a PWGSC SACC Manual Item

PART 6 - SECURITY, FINANCIAL AND OTHER REQUIREMENTS

6.1 Security Requirement

- **6.1.1** At the date of bid closing, the following conditions must be met:
- **a.** the Bidder must hold a valid organization security clearance as indicated in Part 7 Resulting Contract Clauses;
- **b.** the Bidder's proposed individuals requiring access to classified or protected information, assets or sensitive work sites must meet the security requirement as indicated in Part 7 Resulting Contract Clauses;
- **c.** the Bidder must provide the name of all individuals who will require access to classified or protected information, assets or sensitive work sites;
- **d.** the Bidder's proposed location of work performance and document safeguarding must meet the security requirements as indicated in Part 7- Resulting Contract Clauses; and
- **e.** the Bidder must provide the address of each proposed site or premise of work performance and document safeguarding as follows:

Address:

Street Number / Street Name, Unit / Suite / Appartment Number City, Province, Territory / State Postal Code / Zip Code Country

6.1.2 For additional information on security requirements, Bidders should refer to the <u>Contract Security Program</u> of Public Works and Government Services Canada (http://www.tpsgc-pwgsc.gc.ca/esc-src/introduction-eng.html) website.

Buyer ID - Id de l'acheteur XXXXX CCC No./N° CCC - FMS No./N° VME

Find a PWGSC SACC Manual Item

PART 7 - RESULTING CONTRACT CLAUSES

The following clauses and conditions apply to and form part of any contract resulting from the bid solicitation.

7.1 Statement of Work

The Contractor must perform the Work in accordance with the Statement of Work in Annex A.

7.1.1 Task Authorization

- **A.** Work described at Annex A, Statement of Work, will be performed under the Contract on an "as and when requested basis".
- **B.** With respect to the Work mentioned under paragraph A of this clause,
 - an obligation will come into force only when the Contractor receives a Task Authorization (TA), inclusive of any revisions, authorized and issued in accordance with this clause, and only to the extent designated in the authorized TA;
 - 2. the TA Authority and limit will be determined in accordance with paragraph C of this clause;
 - 3. the Contractor must not commence work until a TA, inclusive of any revisions, has been authorized and issued in accordance with the Contract. The Contractor acknowledges that work performed before a TA, inclusive of any revisions, has been authorized and issued in accordance with the Contract will be done at the Contractor's own risk and expense;
 - 4. the task description, inclusive of any revisions, included in an authorized TA must fall within the scope of the Statement of Work, in Annex A; and
 - 5. the TA, inclusive of any revisions, will be authorized under the Contract through the use of Annex C Task Authorization Form.

C. TA Authority and Limit

The Technical Authority may authorize individual TAs, inclusive of any revisions, the sole applicable Contract basis of payment of which is Limitation of Expenditure up to a limit of \$0.00, Applicable Taxes extra. Any TA the total value of which would exceed that limit or any revision to a previously authorized TA that would increase the TA total value above that limit, or any revisions to any previously authorized TA the applicable Contract basis of payment of which is firm unit price must be authorized by the Contracting Authority before issuance to the Contractor.

D. The authority specified under paragraph C of this clause is granted subject to the sum specified in the Contract under clause 7.6.2 (Canada's Total Liability, Cumulative Total of all authorized TAs), not being exceeded.

E. TA Process

For each task or revision of a previously authorized task, the Technical Authority will provide the Contractor with a request to perform a task prepared using Annex C, "Task Authorization Form", containing as a minimum:

Find a PWGSC SACC Manual Item

- o the task or revised task description of the Work required, including:
 - the details of the activities or revised activities to be performed;
 - a description of the deliverables or revised deliverables to be submitted; and
 - a schedule or revised schedule indicating completion dates for the major activities or submission dates for the deliverables, or both, as applicable;
- the Contract security requirements applicable to the task or revised task;
- o the Contract basis (bases) of payment applicable to the task or revised task; and
- o the Contract method(s) of payment applicable to the task or revised task.
- F. Within three (3) calendar days of its receipt of the request, the Contractor must provide the Technical Authority with a signed and dated response prepared and submitted using the TA form received from the Technical Authority, containing as a minimum:
 - 1. the total estimated cost proposed for performing the task or, as applicable, revised task;
 - 2. a breakdown of that cost in accordance with Attachment 1 to Part 3, Pricing Schedule, and;
 - 3. for each resource proposed by the Contractor for the performance of the Work required:
 - the name of the proposed resource:
 - ii. the resume of the proposed resource; and
 - iii. a demonstration that the proposed resource meets: the Contract security requirements;

G. TA Authorization

- 1. The TA Authority will authorize the TA based on:
 - the request submitted to the Contractor pursuant to paragraph F of this clause;
 - o the Contractor's response received, submitted pursuant to paragraph G of this clause; and
 - o the agreed total estimated cost for performing the task or, as applicable, revised task.
- 2. The TA Authority will authorize the TA provided that each resource proposed by the Contractor for the performance of the Work required meets all the requirements specified under paragraph G.3 of this clause.
- 3. The authorized TA will be issued to the Contractor by email (as an email attachment in PDF format).
- Minimum Work Guarantee All the Work Authorized TAs
 - 1. "Maximum Contract Value" means the sum specified in Contract clause 7.6.2 (Canada's Total Liability, Cumulative Total of all authorized TAs); and "Minimum Contract Value" means a fixed amount of \$15,000.00.
 - 2. Canada's obligation under the Contract is to request Work in the amount of the Minimum Contract Value or, at Canada's option, to pay the Contractor at the end of the Contract in accordance with paragraph 3 of this clause. In consideration of such obligation, the Contractor agrees to stand in readiness throughout the Contract period to perform the Work. Canada's maximum liability for Work requested in authorized TAs, performed by the Contractor and accepted by Canada must not exceed the Maximum Contract Value, unless an increase is authorized in writing by the Contracting Authority.

Buyer ID - Id de l'acheteur XXXXX CCC No./N° CCC - FMS No./N° VME

Find a PWGSC SACC Manual Item

- 3. In the event that Canada does not request Work in the amount of the Minimum Contract Value during the period of the Contract, Canada must pay the Contractor the difference between the Minimum Contract Value and the cost of the Work requested in authorized TAs, performed by the Contractor and accepted by Canada.
- 4. Canada will have no obligation to the Contractor under this clause if Canada terminates the Contract in whole or in part for default.
- J. Periodic Usage Reports Contracts with TAs
 - The Contractor must compile and maintain detailed and current data on its performance of Work required and requested under TAs (inclusive of any revisions) authorized and issued under the Contract.
 - 2. No later than 15 calendar days after the end of each of the reporting periods below, the Contractor must submit to the Contracting Authority and Technical Authority a periodic usage report containing, in an electronic spreadsheet (such as MSOffice Excel), the data elements specified in paragraphs J.3 and J.4 of this clause in the order they are presented. Where at the end of a reporting period, no changes are required to be made to the data contained in the periodic usage report submitted for the previous period, the Contractor must submit a "NIL" report to the Contracting Authority and Technical Authority.

The reporting periods are defined as follows:

1st quarter: April 1 to June 30;

2nd quarter: July 1 to September 30;

3rd quarter: October 1 to December 31; and

4th quarter: January 1 to March 31.

- 3. For each TA authorized and issued under the Contract, the data must contain the following data elements in the order presented:
 - o the TA number appearing on the TA form:
 - the date the task was authorized appearing on the TA form;
 - the total estimated cost of the task (Applicable Taxes extra) before any revisions appearing on the TA form:
 - o the following information appearing on the TA form must be included for each authorized revision, starting with revision 1, than 2, etc:
 - o the TA revision number:
 - o the date the revision to the task was authorized:
 - the authorized increase or decrease (Applicable Taxes extra);
 - o the total estimated cost of the task (Applicable Taxes extra) after authorization of the revision;
 - o the total cost incurred for the task (as last revised, as applicable), Applicable Taxes extra;
 - the total cost incurred and invoiced for the task (as last revised, as applicable), Applicable Taxes extra;
 - o the total amount of Applicable Taxes invoiced;
 - o the total amount paid, Applicable Taxes included;
 - o the start and completion date of the task (as last revised, as applicable); and
 - o the active status (i.e., the percentage of the work completed) of the task (as last revised, as applicable) with an explanation (as applicable).

Buyer ID - Id de l'acheteur XXXXX CCC No./N° CCC - FMS No./N° VME

Find a PWGSC SACC Manual Item

- 4. For all TAs authorized and issued under the Contract, the data must contain the following data elements in the order presented:
 - the sum (Applicable Taxes extra) specified in clause 7.6.2, Canada's Total Liability, Cumulative Total of all Authorized TAs.
 - o the total cost incurred for all authorized tasks inclusive of any revisions, Applicable Taxes extra;
 - the total cost incurred and invoiced for all authorized tasks inclusive of any revisions, Applicable Taxes extra;
 - the total amount of Applicable Taxes invoiced for all authorized tasks inclusive of any revisions;
 and
 - o the total amount paid for all authorized tasks inclusive of any revisions, Applicable Taxes extra.

7.2 Standard Clauses and Conditions

All clauses and conditions identified in the Contract by number, date and title are set out in the <u>Standard Acquisition Clauses and Conditions Manual</u> (https://buyandsell.gc.ca/policy-and-guidelines /standard-acquisition-clauses-and-conditions-manual) issued by Public Works and Government Services Canada.

7.2.1 General Conditions

<u>2035</u> (2022-12-01), General Conditions - Higher Complexity - Services, apply to and form part of the Contract with the following replacements:

Section 08 – Replacement of Specific Individuals, of 2035 (2022-12-01) General Conditions – Higher Complexity – Services is deleted and replaced with the following:

- if the Contractor is unable to provide the services of any specific individual identified in the Contract to perform the services, the Contractor must within five working days of the individual's departure or failure to commence Work (or, if Canada has requested the replacement, within ten working days of Canada's notice of the requirement for a replacement) provide to the Contracting Authority:
 - a. the name, qualifications and experience of a proposed replacement immediately available for Work; and
 - b. security information on the proposed replacement as specified by Canada, if applicable.

Any assessment of the information provided will occur as per 2 (b) below.

- 2. Subject to an Excusable Delay, where Canada becomes aware that a specific individual identified under the Contract to provide services has not been provided or is not performing, the Contracting Authority may elect to:
 - a. exercise Canada's rights or remedies under the Contract or at law, including terminating the Contract for default under Article titled "Default of the Contractor"; or
 - b. assess the information provided under 1 (a) and (b) above or, if it has not yet been provided, require the Contractor propose a replacement to be rated by the Technical Authority. The replacement must have qualifications and experience that meet or exceed those obtained for the original resource and be acceptable to Canada. Upon assessment of the replacement, Canada may accept the replacement, exercise the rights in 2 (a) above, or require the Contractor to propose another replacement within five working days' notice.

 Buyer ID - Id de l'acheteur XXXXX CCC No./N° CCC - FMS No./N° VME

Find a PWGSC SACC Manual Item

- 3. Where an Excusable Delay applies, Canada may require 2 (b) above instead of terminating under the "Excusable Delay" Article. An Excusable Delay does not include resource unavailability due to allocation of the resource to another Contract or project (including those for the Crown) being performed by the Contractor or any of its affiliates.
- 4. The Contractor must not, in any event, allow performance of the Work by unauthorized replacement persons. The Contracting Authority may order that a resource stop performing the Work. In such a case, the Contractor must immediately comply with the order. The fact that the Contracting Authority does not order that a resource stop performing the Work does not relieve the Contractor from its responsibility to meet the requirements of the Contract.
- 5. The obligations in this article apply despite any changes that Canada may have made to the Client's operating environment.

Section 17 - Interest on Overdue Accounts, of 2035 (2022-12-01) General Conditions - Higher Complexity - Services - will not apply to payments made by credit cards.

With respect to **Section 30 - Termination for Convenience**, of 2035 (2022-12-01) General Conditions - Higher Complexity - Services, Subsection 04 is deleted and replaced with the following Subsections 04. 05 and 06:

- O4) The total of the amounts, to which the Contractor is entitled to be paid under this section, together with any amounts paid, due or becoming due to the Contractor must not exceed the Contract
- 05) Where the Contracting Authority terminates the entire Contract and the Articles of Agreement include a Minimum Work Guarantee, the total amount to be paid to the Contractor under the Contract will not exceed the greater of:
 - a. the total amount the Contractor may be paid under this section, together with any amounts paid, becoming due other than payable under the Minimum Revenue Guarantee, or due to the Contractor as of the date of termination; or
 - b. the amount payable under the Minimum Work Guarantee, less any amounts paid, due or otherwise becoming due to the Contractor as of the date of termination.
- 06) The Contractor will have no claim for damages, compensation, loss of profit, allowance arising out of any termination notice given by Canada under this section except to the extent that this section expressly provides. The Contractor agrees to repay immediately to Canada the portion of any advance payment that is unliquidated at the date of the termination.

7.2.2 Inspection and Acceptance

The Technical Authority is the Inspection Authority. All reports, deliverable items, documents, goods and all services rendered under the Contract are subject to inspection by the Inspection Authority or representative. Should any report, document, good or service not be in accordance with the requirements of the Statement of Work and to the satisfaction of the Inspection Authority, as submitted, the Inspection Authority will have the right to reject it or require its correction at the sole expense of the Contractor before recommending payment.

7.2.3 Specific Person(s)

The Contractor must provide the services of the following person(s) to perform the Work as stated in the Contract: _____ (insert name(s) of person(s)).

Buyer ID - Id de l'acheteur XXXXX CCC No./N° CCC - FMS No./N° VME

Find a PWGSC SACC Manual Item

7.2.4 Non-Disclosure Agreement

The Contractor must obtain from its employee(s) or subcontractor(s) the completed and signed non-disclosure agreement, attached at Annex D, and provide it to the Technical Authority before they are given access to information by or on behalf of Canada in connection with the Work.

7.3 Security Requirement

7.3.1 The following security requirement (SRCL and related clauses provided by the <u>Contract Security</u> Program) apply and form part of the Contract:

The contractor must, at all times during the performance of the Contract, maintain a valid Designated Organization Screening (DOS) with Production issued by Public Services and Procurement Canada – Industrial Security Program.

The contractor must maintain a valid Document Safeguarding Capability (DSC) at the **PROTECTED B** level issued by Public Services and Procurement Canada – Industrial Security Program.

The contractor and/or its employees must **EACH** maintain a valid **RELIABILITY STATUS** issued by Public Services and Procurement Canada – Industrial Security Program and approved by the Canadian Food Inspection Agency.

Subcontracts which contain security requirements are NOT to be awarded without the prior written permission of the Canadian Food Inspection Agency. The contractor and its employees must comply with the provisions of the Contract Security Program.

7.3.2 Contractor's Site or Premises Requiring Safeguarding Measures

7.3.2.1 Where safeguarding measures are required in the performance of the Work, the Contractor must diligently maintain up-to-date the information related to the Contractor's and proposed individuals'sites or premises for the following addresses:

Address:

Street Number / Street Name, Unit / Suite / Apartment Number City, Province, Territory / State Postal Code / Zip Code Country

7.3.2.2 The Company Security Officer (CSO) must ensure through the <u>Contract Security Program</u> that the Contractor and proposed individuals hold a valid security clearance at the required level of document safeguarding capability.

7.4 Term of Contract

7.4.1 Period of the Contract

The period of the Contract is from the date of Contract award until March 31st, 2026, inclusively.

Buyer ID - Id de l'acheteur XXXXX CCC No./N° CCC - FMS No./N° VME

Find a PWGSC SACC Manual Item

7.4.2 Comprehensive Land Claims Agreements (CLCAs)

The Contract does not include deliveries of services within locations within Yukon, Northwest Territorites, Nunavut, Quebec, or Labrador that are subject to Comprehensive Land Claims Agreements (CLCAs). Any requirements for deliveries of services within locations within Yukon, Northwest Territorites, Nunavut, Quebec, or Labrador that are subject to CLCAs will have to form part of a separare contract.

7.5 Authorities

7.5.1 Contracting Authority

The Contracting Authority for the Contract is:

Catherine Clairoux

Senior Procurement and Contracting Officer Contracting and Procurement Policy Division Canadian Food Inspection Agency 59 Camelot Dr. Nepean, ON K1A 0Y9 (343) 596-9265 catherine.clairoux@inspection.gc.ca

The Contracting Authority is responsible for the management of the Contract and any changes to the Contract must be authorized in writing by the Contracting Authority. The Contractor must not perform work in excess of or outside the scope of the Contract based on verbal or written requests or instructions from anybody other than the Contracting Authority.

7.5.2 Technical Authority

The Technical Authority for the Contract is: (To be filled in at time of contract award.)

The Technical Authority is the representative of the department or agency for whom the Work is being carried out under the Contract and is responsible for all matters concerning the technical content of the Work under the Contract. Technical matters may be discussed with the Technical Authority; however, the Technical Authority has no authority to authorize changes to the scope of the Work. Changes to the scope of the Work can only be made through a contract amendment issued by the Contracting Authority.

7.5.3 Contractor's Representative

(To be filled in at time of contract award.)

 Buyer ID - Id de l'acheteur XXXXX CCC No./N° CCC - FMS No./N° VME

Find a PWGSC SACC Manual Item

7.6 Payment

7.6.1 Basis of Payment

7.6.1.1 Firm Unit Price and Limitation of Expenditures

A. Professional Fees

In consideration of the Contractor satisfactorily completing all of its obligations under the Contract, the Contractor will be paid a firm unit price for its professional fees of \$______. Customs duty are excluded and Applicable Taxes are extra.

Canada will not pay the Contractor for any design changes, modifications or interpretations of the Work unless they have been approved, in writing, by the Contracting Authority before their incorporation into the Work.

B. Travel and living expenses

Canada will not accept travel and living expenses that may need to be incurred by the Contractor for any relocation of resources required to satisfy its contractual obligations.

7.6.1.2 Authorized TA

Firm Unit Price TA

In consideration of the Contractor satisfactorily completing all of its obligations under the authorized TA, the Contractor will be paid the firm unit price indicated below. Customs duties are excluded and Applicable Taxes are extra.

Canada will not pay the Contractor for any design changes, modifications or interpretations of the Work, unless they have been authorized, in writing, by the Contracting Authority before their incorporation into the Work.

Contract Period	Firm Unit Price by Day for the Senior Human Resource Consultant	Work described in Annex A, Statement of Work, to which
Contract Award to March 31st, 2024	A firm unit price of \$, by day	the basis of payment applies:
April 1st, 2024 to March 31st, 2025	A firm unit price of \$, by day	Section 5. Tasks and Section
April 1st, 2025 to March 31st, 2026	A firm unit price of \$, by day	6. Deliverables

TA subject to a Limitation of Expenditure

The Contractor will be paid for its costs reasonably and properly incurred in the performance of the Work specified in the authorized TA in accordance with the Pricing Schedule in Attachment 1 to Part 3, to the limitation of expenditure specified in the authorized TA.

Canada's total liability to the Contractor under the authorized TA must not exceed the limitation of expenditure specified in the authorized TA. Customs duties are excluded and Applicable Taxes are extra.

No increase in the liability of Canada or in the price of the Work specified in the authorized TA resulting from any design changes, modifications or interpretations of the Work specified in the authorized TA will be authorized or paid to the Contractor unless these design changes, modifications or interpretations

 Buyer ID - Id de l'acheteur

XXXXX

CCC No./N° CCC - FMS No./N° VME

Find a PWGSC SACC Manual Item

have been authorized, in writing, by the TA Authority before their incorporation into the Work specified in the authorized TA. The Contractor must not perform any work or provide any service that would result in Canada's total liability being exceeded before obtaining the written authorization of the TA Authority. The Contractor must notify the TA Authority in writing as to the adequacy of this sum:

- (a) when it is 75 percent committed, or
- (b) four (4) months before the final delivery date specified in the authorized TA, or
- (c) as soon as the Contractor considers that the authorized TA funds are inadequate for the completion of the Work specified in the authorized TA,

whichever comes first.

If the notification is for inadequate authorized TA funds, the Contractor must provide to the TA Authority, a written estimate for the additional funds required. Provision of such information by the Contractor does not increase Canada's liability.

7.6.2 Canada's Total Liability

Cumulative Total of all authorized TAs

- A. Canada's total liability to the Contractor under the Contract for all authorized TAs, inclusive of any revisions, must not exceed the sum of \$_____. Customs duties are excluded and the Applicable Taxes are extra.
- B. No increase in the total liability of Canada will be authorized or paid to the Contractor unless an increase has been approved, in writing, by the Contracting Authority.
- C. The Contractor must notify the Contracting Authority, in writing, as to the adequacy of this sum:
 - 1. when it is 75 percent committed, or
 - 2. four (4) months before the Contract expiry date, or
 - 3. as soon as the Contractor considers that the sum is inadequate for the completion of the Work reequired in all authorized TAs inclusive of any revisions, the applicable basis of payment of which is limitation of expenditure, TA subject to a Limitation of Expenditure.

whichever comes first.

D. If the notification is for inadequate contract funds, the Contractor must provide to the Contracting Authority a written estimate for the additional funds required. Provision of such information by the Contractor does not increase Canada's liability.

Buyer ID - Id de l'acheteur

XXXXX

CCC No./N° CCC - FMS No./N° VME

Find a PWGSC SACC Manual Item

7.6.3 Method of Payment

- **A.** The following method of payment will form part of the authorized TA;
- B. For the Work specified in an authorized TA subject to a limitation of expenditures;

Canada will pay the Contractor on a monthly basis for work performed during the month covered by the invoice in accordance with the payment provisions of the Contract if:

- an accurate and complete invoice and any other documents required by the Contract have been submitted in accordance with the invoicing instructions provided in the Contract;
- b. all such documents have been verified by Canada;
- c. the Work performed has been accepted by Canada.

7.6.4 SACC Manual Clauses

A9117C (2007-11-30)

C0305C (2014-06-26)

- i. If requested by the Contracting Authority or auditor designated by the Contracting Authority, the Contractor must submit to the Contracting Authority or the auditor as applicable, a cost submission, upon completion of the Contract or annually for multi-year contracts spanning more than one contractor fiscal year.
- ii. The cost submission must contain a breakdown of all applicable cost elements as detailed in the Contract and must be signed and certified accurate by the Contractor's Senior Financial Officer, unless stated otherwise in writing.
- iii. Supporting information for each cost element must be available in sufficient detail to allow for an in-depth audit.

7.6.5 Electronic Payment of Invoices - Contract

The Contractor accepts to be paid using any of the following Electronic Payment Instruments:

✓ Direct Deposit (Domestic and International)

7.6.6 Discretionary Audit

C0705C (2010-01-11), Discretionary Audit

7.7 Invoicing Instructions 7.7.1 H5001C (2008-12-12)

,

The Contractor must submit invoices in accordance with the section entitled "Invoice Submission" of the general conditions. Invoices cannot be submitted until all work identified in the invoice is completed.

 Buyer ID - Id de l'acheteur XXXXX CCC No./N° CCC - FMS No./N° VME

Find a PWGSC SACC Manual Item

Each invoice must be supported by:

- a. a copy of time sheets to support the time claimed;
- b. a copy of the release document and any other documents as specified in the Contract;
- c. a copy of the invoices, receipts, vouchers for all direct expenses, and;
- d. a copy of the monthly progress report.

Invoices must be distributed as follows:

The original and one (1) copy must be forwarded to the Technical Authority for certification and payment.

7.7 Certifications and Additional Information

7.8.1 Compliance

Unless specified otherwise, the continuous compliance with the certifications provided by the Contractor in its bid or precedent to contract award, and the ongoing cooperation in providing additional information are conditions of the Contract and failure to comply will constitute the Contractor in default. Certifications are subject to verification by Canada during the entire period of the Contract.

7.8.2 Indigenous Business Certification

SACC Manual clause A3000C (2022-05-12), Indigenous Business Certification

7.8 Applicable Laws

The Contract must be interpreted and governed, and the relations between the parties determined, by the laws in force in Ontario, Canada.

7.9 Priority of Documents

If there is a discrepancy between the wording of any documents that appear on the list, the wording of the document that first appears on the list has priority over the wording of any document that subsequently appears on the list.

- (a) the Articles of Agreement;
- (b) the general conditions 2035 (2022-12-01), General Conditions Higher Complexity Services;
- (c) Annex A, Statement of Work;
- (d) Annex B, Security Requirements Check List;
- (e) the Task Authorizations (and all its attachments); and
- (f) the Contractor's bid, dated YYYY-MM-DD. [If clarified or amended at contract award, add:] as clarified on YYYY-MM-DD, [or]: as amended on YYYY-MM-DD.

7.10 Insurance Requirements

The Contractor is responsible for deciding if insurance coverage is necessary to fulfill its obligation under the Contract and to ensure compliance with any applicable law. Any insurance acquired or maintained by the Contractor is at its own expense and for its own benefit and protection. It does not release the Contractor from or reduce its liability under the Contract.

 Buyer ID - Id de l'acheteur XXXXX CCC No./N° CCC - FMS No./N° VME

Find a PWGSC SACC Manual Item

7.11 Proactive Disclosure of Contracts with Former Public Servants

By providing information on its status, with respect to being a former public servant in receipt of a Public Service Superannuation Act (PSSA) pension, the Contractor has agreed that this information will be reported on departmental websites as part of the published proactive disclosure reports, in accordance with Contracting Policy Notice: 2019-01 of the Treasury Board Secretariat of Canada.

7.12 Dispute Resolution

- (a) The parties agree to maintain open and honest communication about the Work throughout and after the performance of the contract.
- (b) The parties agree to consult and co-operate with each other in the furtherance of the contract and promptly notify the other party or parties and attempt to resolve problems or differences that may arise.
- (c) If the parties cannot resolve a dispute through consultation and cooperation, the parties agree to consult a neutral third party offering alternative dispute resolution services to attempt to address the dispute.
- (d) Options of alternative dispute resolution services can be found on Canada's Buy and Sell website under the heading "Dispute Resolution".

Find a PWGSC SACC Manual Item

ANNEX A, STATEMENT OF WORK

1. TITLE - CPA - Senior Human Resources Consultant Services

2. BACKGROUND

The Canadian Food Inspection Agency (CFIA) is a regulatory agency that is dedicated to the safeguarding of food, plants, and animals in Canada, thus enhancing the health and well-being of Canada's people, environment, and economy. In this context, the CFIA is highly dependent on maintaining the excellence and relevance of its staff to deliver on its mandate. The CFIA and its staff must remain agile and current to understand, anticipate and drive excellence, relevance, and impact in its highly technical domain. From a human resource perspective, this agility requires that the CFIA develops specific resourcing strategies that attract and retain a productive, innovative, and responsive workforce. This requires strategic guidance in the area of recruitment and retention of scarce skillsets – particularly in the communications domain.

The CFIA's Communications and Public Affairs Branch has recently undergone a reorganization and is now in need of advice and services to align the current workforce to the new structure and requirements as well as services to recruit.

3. ACRONYMS

BO Business Owner

CFIA Canadian Food Inspection Agency

SOW Statement of Work HR Human Resources

4. APPLICABLE DOCUMENTS & REFERENCES

None.

5. TASKS

The Senior Human Resources Consultant will be required to provide human resources services, to work in collaboration with the CFIA's internal resources, for the recruitment and retention of personnel in the communications and administrative fields. The Senior Human Resources Consultant will be required to provide strategic management support for the Human Resource aspect of the ongoing organizational growth and adjustments on an 'as and when needed basis'. Examples of the services a Senior Human Resource Consultant may provide are outlined in the TSPS Section 1.1 Human Resources Consultant. However, the majority of the tasks required may include, but are not limited to the following:

- Providing operational HR services
- Developing resourcing strategies linked to HR plans, job marketing strategies, and tools
- Participating in the development of potential HR models and assisting in the implementation of HR requirements and a transition plan to meet HR needs
- Providing advice on and/or participating in the establishment of processes for human resources programs, services, and activities
- Develop training and information sessions
- Providing mentoring, tutoring, and coaching assistance
- Researching or fact-finding exercises

Buyer ID - Id de l'acheteur XXXXX CCC No./N° CCC - FMS No./N° VME

Find a PWGSC SACC Manual Item

- Provide strategic advice and guidance on HR-related activities
- Prepare and conduct recruitment and staffing processes at the IS and non-IS classification categories.
- Prepare and deliver training sessions to enhance the skills of the current resources as a means to ensure staff retention

6. DELIVERABLES

The Senior Human Resources Consultant will be required to provide management support on all HR-related aspects, such as preparing and conducting recruitment and staffing processes at the IS and non-IS levels on behalf of management including activities such as recommending the type of staffing processes, preparing a statement of merit criteria, preparing assessment guide and tools, preparing the advertisements, participating in the screening of applicants, coordinating and administering of tests and interviews, completing reference checks and compiling all related reports.

Depending on the task authorization under this contract, the Consultant may be called upon to do a variety of Deliverables based on consultation prior to each process that is called up as and when needed. Examples include:

Deliverables

- Participate in meetings to present strategic HR advice and guidance to managers and senior executives
- Participate in meetings to present advice and recommendations in regard to addressing staffing and recruitment challenges
- Develop the statement of merit criteria and advertisements to reflect the level and profile of positions to be staffed
- Participate in meetings with the management team to ensure all products are appropriate
- Develop the assessment tools (written exam, interview questionnaire, reference check questionnaire); and rating guide
- Work with Agency staff to screen applicants (based on the Statement of Merit) and record the results on the screening board report
- Conduct any informal discussions with candidates screened out at each step (Internal to CFIA candidates only)
- Administer the written test for screened-in candidates, and prepare client reports. This includes contacting the candidates and conducting the exams
- Evaluate/score a written exam for screened-in candidates once received, and prepare client report
- Coordinate the schedule of interviews
- Participate, as a selection committee member, in the interview process
- Conduct the reference checks
- Administer and draft the final results -- reports and grids
- Provide informal feedback to the candidates, if applicable, and support in the event of appeal on the process
- Provide advice and recommendations in regard to addressing staffing and recruitment challenges
- Ensure administration services (preparing result tracking reports and updating after each assessment phase, meetings, advice, and updates by e-mail and phone)
- Coach managers on how to assess candidates' competency profiles

Find a PWGSC SACC Manual Item

- Develop and deliver training on leadership and communications to enhance the current workforce skillsets
- Ensure administration services (preparing documentation, inviting staff to information sessions, providing reports on attendance to management)
- · Schedule and lead tutoring or coaching sessions for managers and staff
- Design and delivery of development programs for the Communications Branch's workforce as required once a staff action is complete

7. DATE OF DELIVERY

Depending on the task authorization under this contract, the Consultant may be called upon to do a variety of Deliverables based on consultation prior to each process that is called up as and when needed. The contract would be available for up to 3 fiscal years.

8. LANGUAGE OF WORK

The work will be carried out in both official languages. The Senior Human Resources Consultant is required to be fully bilingual to assess the staffing candidates, develop the assessment tools and conduct the interviews.

9. LOCATION OF WORK

The work will be conducted in a virtual environment using videoconference facilities.

10. TRAVEL

No travel expenses (including local travel) will be paid against this Contract.

11. MEETINGS

Meetings will be required as part of the nature of the work. They will be held primarily virtually, by phone and may be held in person if an where required.

13. GOVERNMENT FURNISHED EQUIPMENT (GFE)

The Consultant will be provided with Government of Canada IT equipment to facilitate the communications and exchange of information in support of the staffing process.

14. SPECIAL CONSIDERATIONS

None.

 Buyer ID - Id de l'acheteur XXXXX CCC No./N° CCC - FMS No./N° VME

Find a PWGSC SACC Manual Item

ANNEX B, SECURITY REQUIREMENTS CHECK LIST

Government Gouverne of Canada du Canad		Cor	ntract Number / Numéro du cont	rat
■ 1 ■ Of Carlada Gu Carlad	a	Security	Classification / Classification de	sécurité
			unclassified	
		ENTS CHECK LIST (SR		
LISTE DE VE ART A - CONTRACT INFORMATION / PAR	RIFICATION DES EXIGEN TIE A - INFORMATION CONTR		SECURITE (LVERS)	
Originating Government Department or Orga Ministère ou organisme gouvernemental d'o			n or Directorate / Direction géné	rale ou Direction
a) Subcontract Number / Numéro du contrat			nunications and Public Affairs ontractor / Nom et adresse du s	ous-traitant
Brief Description of Work / Breve description	du travail			
HR staffing services	i dd davaii			
a) Will the supplier require access to Contro	lled Goods?			No Ye
Le fournisseur aura-t-il accès à des marc				Non O
b) Will the supplier require access to unclas Regulations?	sified military technical data sub	ject to the provisions of the	Technical Data Control	✓ No Ye
Le fournisseur aura-t-il accès à des donn	ées techniques militaires non cl	assifiées qui sont assujetties	aux dispositions du Règlement	
sur le contrôle des données techniques? Indicate the type of access required / Indiqu	er le type d'accès requis			
a) Will the supplier and its employees requir		or CLASSIFIED information	or assets?	No Y
Le fournisseur ainsi que les employés au	ront-ils accès à des renseignem			Non ✓ O
(Specify the level of access using the cha (Préciser le niveau d'accès en utilisant le	tableau qui se trouve à la quest			
 b) Will the supplier and its employees (e.g. of PROTECTED and/or CLASSIFIED inform 		el) require access to restricte	ed access areas? No access to	V Non V
Le fournisseur et ses employés (p. ex. ne	ttoyeurs, personnel d'entretien)		s d'accès restreintes? L'accès	Non O
à des renseignements ou à des biens PR c) Is this a commercial courier or delivery re				No Y
S'agit-il d'un contrat de messagerie ou de				Non O
a) Indicate the type of information that the s	upplier will be required to acces	s / Indiquer le type d'informa	tion auquel le fournisseur devra	avoir accès
Canada ✓	NATO / OT	AN	Foreign / Étranger	
b) Release restrictions / Restrictions relative			"	
No release restrictions Aucune restriction relative	All NATO countries Tous les pays de l'OTA	IN	No release restrictions Aucune restriction relative	
/		N		
Aucune restriction relative à la diffusion Not releasable		AN	Aucune restriction relative	
Aucune restriction relative à la diffusion		N	Aucune restriction relative	
Aucune restriction relative à la diffusion Not releasable À ne pas diffuser Restricted to: / Limité à :	Tous les pays de l'OTA	: 	Aucune restriction relative à la diffusion Restricted to: / Limité à :	
Aucune restriction relative à la diffusion Not releasable À ne pas diffuser	Tous les pays de l'OTA	: 	Auoune restriction relative à la diffusion	ser le(s) pays :
Aucune restriction relative à la diffusion Not releasable À ne pas diffuser Restricted to: / Limité à :	Tous les pays de l'OTA	: 	Aucune restriction relative à la diffusion Restricted to: / Limité à :	ser le(s) pays :
Aucune restriction relative à la diffusion Not releasable À ne pas diffuser Restricted to: / Limité à :	Tous les pays de l'OTA Restricted to: / Limité à Specify country(ies): / l	: 	Aucune restriction relative à la diffusion Restricted to: / Limité à :	ser le(s) pays :
Aucune restriction relative à la diffusion Not releasable À ne pas diffuser Restricted to: / Limité à : Specify country(ies): / Préciser le(s) pays : c) Level of information / Niveau d'information PROTECTED A	Restricted to: / Limité à Specify country(ies): / I	Préciser le(s) pays :	Aucune restriction relative à la diffusion Restricted to: / Limité à : Specify country(ies): / Précis	ser le(s) pays :
Aucune restriction relative à la diffusion Not releasable À ne pas diffuser Restricted to: / Limité à : Specify country(ies): / Préciser le(s) pays : c) Level of information / Niveau d'information PROTECTED A PROTÉGÉ A	Restricted to: / Limité à Specify country(les): / l NATO UNCLASSIFIED NATO NON CLASSIFIED	Préciser le(s) pays :	Aucune restriction relative à la diffusion Restricted to: / Limité à : Specify country(ies): / Précis	ser le(s) pays :
Aucune restriction relative à la diffusion Not releasable À ne pas diffuser Restricted to: / Limité à : Specify country(ies): / Préciser le(s) pays : c) Level of information / Niveau d'information PROTECTED A PROTEGÉ A PROTÉGÉ A PROTÉGÉ B	Restricted to: / Limité à Specify country(ies): / I	Préciser le(s) pays :	Aucune restriction relative à la diffusion Restricted to: / Limité à : Specify country(ies): / Précis PROTECTED A PROTÉCÉE A PROTÉCTED B PROTÉGÉ B	ser le(s) pays :
Aucune restriction relative à la diffusion Not releasable À ne pas diffuser Restricted to: / Limité à : Specify country(ies): / Préciser le(s) pays : c) Level of information / Niveau d'information PROTECTED A PROTÉGÉ A PROTECTED B PROTECTED B PROTECTED B PROTECTED C	Restricted to: / Limité à Specify country(ies): / i NATO UNCLASSIFIED NATO RESTRICTED NATO DIFFUSION RE NATO CONFIDENTIAL	Préciser le(s) pays :	Aucune restriction relative à la diffusion Restricted to: / Limité à : Specify country(ies): / Précis PROTECTED A PROTÉGÉ A PROTECTED B PROTÉGÉ B PROTECTED C	ser le(s) pays :
Aucune restriction relative à la diffusion Not releasable À ne pas diffuser Restricted to: / Limité à : Specify country(ies): / Préciser le(s) pays : c) Level of information / Niveau d'information PROTECTED A PROTEGÉ A PROTÉGÉ A PROTÉGÉ B	Restricted to: / Limité à Specify country(ies): / I NATO UNCLASSIFIE NATO NON CLASSIFI NATO RESTRICTED NATO DIFFUSION RE NATO CONFIDENTIAL NATO CONFIDENTIAL NATO SECRET	Préciser le(s) pays :	Aucune restriction relative à la diffusion Restricted to: / Limité à : Specify country(ies): / Précis PROTECTED A PROTÉCÉE A PROTÉCTED B PROTÉGÉ B	ser le(s) pays :
Aucune restriction relative à la diffusion Not releasable À ne pas diffuser Restricted to: / Limité à : Specify country(ies): / Préciser le(s) pays : c) Level of information / Niveau d'information PROTECTED A PROTECTED B PROTECTED B PROTECTED B PROTECTED C PROTECED C CONFIDENTIAL CONFIDENTIAL CONFIDENTIEL	Restricted to: / Limité à Specify country(ies): / i NATO UNCLASSIFIED NATO NON CLASSIFIED NATO RESTRICTED NATO DIFFUSION RE NATO CONFIDENTIAL NATO CONFIDENTIAL NATO SECRET NATO SECRET	Préciser le(s) pays :	Aucune restriction relative à la diffusion Restricted to: / Limité à : Specify country(ies): / Précis PROTECTED A PROTÉGÉ A PROTÉGÉ A PROTÉGÉ B PROTÉGÉ B PROTÉGÉ B PROTÉGÉ C CONFIDENTIAL CONFIDENTIAL	ser le(s) pays :
Aucune restriction relative à la diffusion Not releasable À ne pas diffuser Restricted to: / Limité à : Specify country(ies): / Préciser le(s) pays : c) Level of information / Niveau d'information PROTECTED A PROTECTED A PROTÉGÉ A PROTÉGÉ B PROTÉGÉ B PROTÉGÉ C CONFIDENTIAL	Restricted to: / Limité à Specify country(ies): / I NATO UNCLASSIFIE NATO NON CLASSIFI NATO RESTRICTED NATO DIFFUSION RE NATO CONFIDENTIAL NATO CONFIDENTIAL NATO SECRET	Préciser le(s) pays :	Aucune restriction relative à la diffusion Restricted to: / Limité à : Specify country(ies): / Précis PROTECTED A PROTÉGÉ A PROTECTED B PROTECTED C PROTÉGÉ C CONFIDENTIAL	ser le(s) pays :
Aucune restriction relative à la diffusion Not releasable À ne pas diffuser Restricted to: / Limité à : Specify country(ies): / Préciser le(s) pays : c) Level of information / Niveau d'information PROTECTED A PROTECTED A PROTÉCÉ A PROTÉCÉ B PROTÉCÉ B PROTÉCÉ B PROTÉCÉ C CONFIDENTIAL CONFIDENTIAL CONFIDENTIAL CONFIDENTIEL SECRET SECRET SECRET TOP SECRET	Restricted to: / Limité à Specify country(ies): / i NATO UNCLASSIFIED NATO NON CLASSIFIED NATO DIFFUSION RE NATO CONFIDENTIAL NATO CONFIDENTIAL NATO SECRET NATO SECRET COSMIC TOP SECRE	Préciser le(s) pays :	Aucune restriction relative à la diffusion Restricted to: / Limité à : Specify country(ies): / Précis PROTECTED A PROTÉCÉ A PROTÉCÉ A PROTÉCÉ B PROTÉCÉ B PROTÉCÉ B PROTÉCÉ C CONFIDENTIAL CONFIDENTIAL SECRET TOP SECRET	ser le(s) pays :
Aucune restriction relative à la diffusion Not releasable À ne pas diffuser Restricted to: / Limité à : Specify country(ies): / Préciser le(s) pays : c) Level of information / Niveau d'information PROTÉCTED A PROTÉGÉ A PROTÉGÉ B PROTECTED B PROTÉGÉ B PROTÉGÉ C CONFIDENTIEL SECRET SECRET TOP SECRET TRÈS SECRET	Restricted to: / Limité à Specify country(ies): / i NATO UNCLASSIFIED NATO NON CLASSIFIED NATO DIFFUSION RE NATO CONFIDENTIAL NATO CONFIDENTIAL NATO SECRET NATO SECRET COSMIC TOP SECRE	Préciser le(s) pays :	Aucune restriction relative à la diffusion Restricted to: / Limité à : Specify country(ies): / Précis PROTECTED A PROTÉGÉ A PROTECTED B PROTÉGÉ B PROTÉGÉ C CONFIDENTIAL CONFIDENTIAL SECRET SECRET TOP SECRET TRÈS SECRET	ser le(s) pays :
Aucune restriction relative à la diffusion Not releasable À ne pas diffuser Restricted to: / Limité à : Specify country(ies): / Préciser le(s) pays : c) Level of information / Niveau d'information PROTECTED A PROTECTED A PROTÉCÉ A PROTÉCÉ B PROTÉCÉ B PROTÉCÉ B PROTÉCÉ C CONFIDENTIAL CONFIDENTIAL CONFIDENTIAL CONFIDENTIEL SECRET SECRET SECRET TOP SECRET	Restricted to: / Limité à Specify country(ies): / i NATO UNCLASSIFIED NATO NON CLASSIFIED NATO DIFFUSION RE NATO CONFIDENTIAL NATO CONFIDENTIAL NATO SECRET NATO SECRET COSMIC TOP SECRE	Préciser le(s) pays :	Aucune restriction relative à la diffusion Restricted to: / Limité à : Specify country(ies): / Précis PROTECTED A PROTÉCÉ A PROTÉCÉ A PROTÉCÉ B PROTÉCÉ B PROTÉCÉ B PROTÉCÉ C CONFIDENTIAL CONFIDENTIAL SECRET TOP SECRET	ser le(s) pays :
Aucune restriction relative à la diffusion Not releasable À ne pas diffuser Restricted to: / Limité à : Specify country(ies): / Préciser le(s) pays : c) Level of information / Niveau d'information PROTECTED A PROTÉGÉ A PROTECTED B PROTECTED B PROTECTED B PROTECTED C PROTÉGÉ C CONFIDENTIAL CONFIDENTIAL CONFIDENTIEL SECRET SECRET TOP SECRET TOP SECRET TOP SECRET [TOP SECRET]	Restricted to: / Limité à Specify country(ies): / i NATO UNCLASSIFIED NATO NON CLASSIFIED NATO DIFFUSION RE NATO CONFIDENTIAL NATO CONFIDENTIAL NATO SECRET NATO SECRET COSMIC TOP SECRE	Préciser le(s) pays :	Aucune restriction relative à la diffusion Restricted to: / Limité à : Specify country(ies): / Précis PROTECTED A PROTÉGÉ A PROTÉGÉ B PROTÉCTED C PROTÉGÉ C CONFIDENTIAL CONFIDENTIAL SECRET SECRET TOP SECRET TOP SECRET TOP SECRET TOP SECRET	ser le(s) pays :
Aucune restriction relative à la diffusion Not releasable À ne pas diffuser Restricted to: / Limité à : Specify country(ies): / Préciser le(s) pays : c) Level of information / Niveau d'information PROTECTED A PROTÉGÉ A PROTECTED B PROTECTED B PROTECTED B PROTECTED C PROTÉGÉ C CONFIDENTIAL CONFIDENTIAL CONFIDENTIEL SECRET SECRET TOP SECRET TOP SECRET TOP SECRET [TOP SECRET]	Restricted to: / Limité à Specify country(ies): / i NATO UNCLASSIFIED NATO NON CLASSIFIED NATO RESTRICTED NATO CONFIDENTIAL NATO CONFIDENTIAL NATO SECRET NATO SECRET NATO SECRET COSMIC TOP SECRE COSMIC TRÈS SECRI	Préciser le(s) pays :	Aucune restriction relative à la diffusion Restricted to: / Limité à : Specify country(ies): / Précis PROTECTED A PROTÉGÉ A PROTÉGÉ B PROTÉCTED C PROTÉGÉ C CONFIDENTIAL CONFIDENTIAL SECRET SECRET TOP SECRET TOP SECRET TOP SECRET TOP SECRET	ser le(s) pays :

 Buyer ID - Id de l'acheteur XXXXX CCC No./N° CCC - FMS No./N° VME

Find a PWGSC SACC Manual Item

 *	Government of Canada	Gouvernement du Canada	Contract Number / Numéro du contrat
			Security Classification / Classification de sécurité unclassified

	ontinued) / PARTIE A (suite)						
8. Will the s	8. Will the supplier require access to PROTECTED and/or CLASSIFIED COMSEC information or assets?						
	Le fournisseur aura-t-il accès à des renseignements ou à des biens COMSEC désignés PROTÉGÉS et/ou CLASSIFIÉS? If Yes, indicate the level of sensitivity:						
	firmative, indiquer le niveau de sen	sibilité :					
		sensitive INFOSEC information or a ements ou à des biens INFOSEC de			V No Yes Oui		
Short Tit	le(s) of material / Titre(s) abrégé(s)	du matériel :					
	nt Number / Numéro du document :	ou materier.					
		EB - PERSONNEL (FOURNISSEU) ed / Niveau de contrôle de la sécurit					
✓	RELIABILITY STATUS COTE DE FIABILITÉ	CONFIDENTIAL CONFIDENTIEL	SECRET SECRET	TOP SECR TRÈS SEC			
	TOP SECRET- SIGINT TRÈS SECRET - SIGINT	NATO CONFIDENTIAL NATO CONFIDENTIEL	NATO SECRET NATO SECRET		OP SECRET RÈS SECRET		
	SITE ACCESS ACCÈS AUX EMPLACEMENT	s					
	Special comments: Commentaires spéciaux :						
	NOTE K	and the second second second					
		ening are identified, a Security Classifi eaux de contrôle de sécurité sont req		la sécurité doit être t	ourni.		
	unscreened personnel be used for p	ortions of the work?	-		/ No Yes		
	ersonnel sans autorisation securital s. will unscreened personnel be esc	re peut-il se voir confier des parties d	du travail?		Non Oui		
	s l'affirmative, le personnel en quest				Non Oui		
		TIE C - MESURES DE PROTECTIO	N (FOURNISSEUR)				
INFORMA	TION / ASSETS / RENSEIGNE	MENTS / BIENS					
	11. a) Will the supplier be required to receive and store PROTECTED and/or CLASSIFIED information or assets on its site or						
Le fo	premises? Le fournisseur sera-t-il tenu de recevoir et d'entreposer sur place des renseignements ou des biens PROTÉGÉS et/ou CLASSIFIÉS? Non VOI Oui						
11 b) Will •	he cumplies he required to defeauer						
/ ******		COMSEC information or assets?			□ No □ Yes		
Le fo		d COMSEC information or assets? des renseignements ou des biens Co	OMSEC?		V No Non Oui		
PRODUC	urnisseur sera-t-il tenu de protéger		OMSEC?				
PRODUC	umisseur sera-t-il tenu de protéger TION			or equipment			
PRODUC 11. c) Will th	umisseur sera-t-il tenu de protéger TION ne production (manufacture, and/or re r at the supplier's site or premises?	des renseignements ou des biens Co	ED and/or CLASSIFIED material		▼ Non Oui		
PRODUC 11. c) Will th occur Les ii	umisseur sera-t-il tenu de protéger TION ne production (manufacture, and/or re r at the supplier's site or premises?	des renseignements ou des biens C	ED and/or CLASSIFIED material		V Non Oui No ✓ Yes		
PRODUC 11. c) Will th occur Les ii et/ou	umisseur sera-t-il tenu de protéger TION ne production (manufacture, and/or re rat the supplier's site or premises? nstallations du fournisseur serviront-e CLASSIFIÉ?	des renseignements ou des biens Co	'ED and/or CLASSIFIED material éparation et/ou modification) de m	atériel PROTÉGÉ	V Non Oui No ✓ Yes		
PRODUC 11. c) Will the occur Les in et/ou	umisseur sera-t-il tenu de protéger TION ne production (manufacture, and/or re r at the supplier's site or premises? nstallations du fournisseur serviront-e CLASSIFIÉ? TION TECHNOLOGY (IT) MEDIA	pair and/or modification) of PROTECT lles à la production (fabrication et/ou re SUPPORT RELATIF À LA TECHN	ED and/or CLASSIFIED material éparation et/ou modification) de m	natériel PROTÉGÉ	Non Oui No Yes Non Oui		
PRODUC 11. c) Will the occur Les in et/ou INFORMA 11. d) Will the	umisseur sera-t-il tenu de protéger TION le production (manufacture, and/or re r at the supplier's site or premises? Installations du fournisseur serviront-e CLASSIFIÉ? TION TECHNOLOGY (IT) MEDIA the supplier be required to use its IT si	des renseignements ou des biens Co pair and/or modification) of PROTECT lles à la production (fabrication et/ou re	ED and/or CLASSIFIED material éparation et/ou modification) de m	natériel PROTÉGÉ	V Non Oui No ✓ Yes		
PRODUC 11. c) Will the occur Les in et/ou INFORMA 11. d) Will the inform Le fo	umisseur sera-t-il tenu de protéger TION ne production (manufacture, and/or re r at the supplier's site or premises? Installations du fournisseur serviront-e CLASSIFIÉ? TION TECHNOLOGY (IT) MEDIA The supplier be required to use its IT synation or data?	pair and/or modification) of PROTECT lles à la production (fabrication et/ou re SUPPORT RELATIF À LA TECHN estems to electronically process, productor process systèmes informatiques pour tr	ED and/or CLASSIFIED material éparation et/ou modification) de material IOLOGIE DE L'INFORMATION (natériel PROTÉGÉ (I) CLASSIFIED	Non Oui No Yes Non ✓ Oui		
PRODUC 11. c) Will the occur Les is et/ou INFORMA 11. d) Will the inform Le for rense	urnisseur sera-t-il tenu de protéger TION ne production (manufacture, and/or re r at the supplier's site or premises? nstallations du fournisseur serviront-e CLASSIFIÉ? TION TECHNOLOGY (IT) MEDIA ne supplier be required to use its IT synation or data? urnisseur sera-t-il tenu d'utiliser ses peignements ou des données PROTÉ	pair and/or modification) of PROTECT pair and/or modification) of PROTECT Illes à la production (fabrication et/ou re SUPPORT RELATIF À LA TECHN restems to electronically process, productor propres systèmes informatiques pour traces et/ou CLASSIFIÉS?	ED and/or CLASSIFIED material éparation et/ou modification) de minor de la comparation (included de la comparation (included de la comparation del comparation de la comparation de la comparation de la comparati	natériel PROTÉGÉ (I) CLASSIFIED	Non Oui No Yes Non Voui		
PRODUC 11. c) Will the occur Les is et/ou INFORMA 11. d) Will the information of the content	umisseur sera-t-il tenu de protéger TION le production (manufacture, and/or re r at the supplier's site or premises? Installations du fournisseur serviront-e CLASSIFIÉ? TION TECHNOLOGY (IT) MEDIA ne supplier be required to use its IT sy nation or data? umisseur sera-t-il tenu d'utiliser ses p eignements ou des données PROTÉI nere be an electronic link between the	pair and/or modification) of PROTECT lles à la production (fabrication et/ou re SUPPORT RELATIF À LA TECHN estems to electronically process, productor process systèmes informatiques pour tr	ED and/or CLASSIFIED material éparation et/ou modification) de material IOLOGIE DE L'INFORMATION (1000 or store PROTECTED and/or raiter, produire ou stocker électron ment department or agency?	ri) CLASSIFIED iquement des	No Ves Non Ves Non Ves Non Ves Non Oui		

TBS/SCT 350-103(2004/12)

Security Classification / Classification de sécurité unclassified

Canadä^{*}

 Buyer ID - Id de l'acheteur XXXXX CCC No./N° CCC - FMS No./N° VME

Contract Number / Numéro du contrat

Find a PWGSC SACC Manual Item

Government Gouvernement

Conformation / Assets	nanually use the le formulaire manually use the le formulaire manux installations on line (via the lr remplissent le fi	nanuellement of s du fournisseur Internet), the su formulaire en li SUMMAR	doivent utiliser le r. ummary chart is igne (par Intern Y CHART /	e tableau réc automaticall net), les répor	egory(ies) apitulatif (y populati ises aux (and level ci-dessous ed by your questions	(s) of pour	safe r indi	guar quer es to	ding required previous que	at the sur e catégorie stions.	e, les
For users completing the form mar site(s) or premises. Les utilisateurs qui remplissent le finiveaux de sauvegarde requis aux For users completing the form onli Dans le cas des utilisateurs qui rendans le tableau récapitulatif. Category Categorie A B C Contrormation / Assets	le formulaire ma aux installations online (via the Ir remplissent le fi CLASSI CONFIDENTIAL SE	nanuellement des du fournisseur Internet), the su formulaire en li SUMMAR' SIFIED SIFIÉ FECRET TOP SECRET	doivent utiliser le r. ummary chart is igne (par Intern Y CHART /	e tableau réc s automaticall net), les répor TABLEAU R	y populations	ed by your	(s) of pour	safe r indi	guar quer	ding required previous que	e catégorie stions.	e, les
For users completing the form maritie(s) or premises. Les utilisateurs qui remplissent le finiveaux de sauvegarde requis aux For users completing the form onling of the form onling of the form onling of the form onling of the form on the form of the form o	le formulaire ma aux installations online (via the Ir remplissent le fi CLASSI CONFIDENTIAL SE	nanuellement des du fournisseur Internet), the su formulaire en li SUMMAR' SIFIED SIFIÉ FECRET TOP SECRET	doivent utiliser le r. ummary chart is igne (par Intern Y CHART /	e tableau réc s automaticall net), les répor TABLEAU R	y populations	ed by your	pour	r indi	quer	, pour chaque	e catégorie stions.	e, les
For users completing the form mariste(s) or premises. Les utilisateurs qui remplissent le finiveaux de sauvegarde requis aux For users completing the form onli Dans le cas des utilisateurs qui rendans le tableau récapitulatif. Category Categorie A B C CONI	le formulaire ma aux installations online (via the Ir remplissent le fi CLASSI CONFIDENTIAL SE	nanuellement des du fournisseur Internet), the su formulaire en li SUMMAR' SIFIED SIFIÉ FECRET TOP SECRET	doivent utiliser le r. ummary chart is igne (par Intern Y CHART /	e tableau réc s automaticall net), les répor TABLEAU R	y populations	ed by your	pour	r indi	quer	, pour chaque	e catégorie stions.	e, les
isite(s) or premises. Les utilisateurs qui remplissent le f niveaux de sauvegarde requis aux For users completing the form onli Dans le cas des utilisateurs qui rer Jans le tableau récapitulatif. Category Categore PROTECTED PROTÉGÉ A B C CON	le formulaire ma aux installations online (via the Ir remplissent le fi CLASSI CONFIDENTIAL SE	nanuellement des du fournisseur Internet), the su formulaire en li SUMMAR' SIFIED SIFIÉ FECRET TOP SECRET	doivent utiliser le r. ummary chart is igne (par Intern Y CHART /	e tableau réc s automaticall net), les répor TABLEAU R	y populations	ed by your	pour	r indi	quer	, pour chaque	e catégorie stions.	e, les
es utilisateurs qui remplissent le fiveaux de sauvegarde requis aux for users completing the form onli lans le cas des utilisateurs qui renans le tableau récapitulatif. Category PROTECED PROTECE A B C CONTINUE	cux installations online (via the Ir remplissent le fi	s du fournisseur Internet), the su formulaire en li SUMMAR' SIFIED SIFIE SECRET TOP SECRET SECRET	r. Immary chart is igne (par Intern Y CHART /	automaticall net), les répor TABLEAU R	y populat ises aux (ed by your questions	resp	onse	s to	previous que	stions.	
iveaux de sauvegarde requis aux for users completing the form onli cons le cas des utilisateurs qui rer lans le tableau récapitulatif. Category PROTECE A B C CON CON CON CON CON CON CON CON CON C	cux installations online (via the Ir remplissent le fi	s du fournisseur Internet), the su formulaire en li SUMMAR' SIFIED SIFIE SECRET TOP SECRET SECRET	r. Immary chart is igne (par Intern Y CHART /	automaticall net), les répor TABLEAU R	y populat ises aux (ed by your questions	resp	onse	s to	previous que	stions.	
for users completing the form onli considered cases utilisateurs qui ren considered cases utilisateurs qui r	CLASSII CLASSI CLASSI CLASS	SUMMAR' SIFIED SIFIE SECRET TOP SECRET	immary chart is igne (par Intern Y CHART /	net), les répor	ises aux (questions						aisies
Dans le cas des utilisateurs qui ren ans le tableau récapitulatif. Category PROTECED PROTEGÉ A B C CONTINUE C	CLASSI CLASSI CLASS	SUMMAR' SIFIED SIFIÉ SECRET SECRET	igne (par Intern	net), les répor	ises aux (questions						aisies
Category Categorie PROTECTED PROTEGE A B C CON	CLASSII CLASS	SUMMAR' SIFIED SIFIÉ TOP SECRET SECRET	Y CHART /	TABLEAU R			précé	dent	es s	ont automatic	uement s	aisies
Category PROTECTED PROTÉGÉ A B C CON	CLASS CONFIDENTIAL SE	SIFIED SIFIÉ TOP SECRET SECRET	NATO		ÉCAPITU	ILATIF						
Categorie PROTÉGÉ A B C CON CON Domaition / Assets	CLASS CONFIDENTIAL SE	SIFIED SIFIÉ TOP SECRET SECRET	NATO		ECAPITO	ILATIF	_					
Categorie PROTÉGÉ A B C CON CON Domaition / Assets	CLASS CONFIDENTIAL SE	SIFIÉ TOP SECRET		NATO								
Categorie PROTÉGÉ A B C CON CON Committee A B C CON Con Con Con Con Con Con Con Co	CLASS CONFIDENTIAL SE	SIFIÉ TOP SECRET		NATO								
Categorie PROTÉGÉ A B C CON CON Committee A B C CON Con Con Con Con Con Con Con Co	CLASS CONFIDENTIAL SE	SIFIÉ TOP SECRET		10110			1			COMSEC		
Conformation / Assets		SECRET SECRET								0011020		
Conformation / Assets				NATO	NATO	COSMIC	PRO	TECTE	D		T	Top
ormation / Assets	CONFIDENTIEL.	Tota	RESTRICTED	CONFIDENTIAL	SECRET	TOP	PR	OTÉGÉ		CONFIDENTIAL	SECRET	SECRE
			NATO	NATO		COSMIC	Α	В	С	CONFIDENTIEL		TRES
		SECRET	DIFFUSION RESTREINTE	CONFIDENTIEL		TRÉS SECRET						SECRE
			TESTREMIE			GEORET						
enseignements / Blens oduction								_	_		_	
Media /												
pport TI												
Link /												
en électronique												

TBS/SCT 350-103(2004/12)

Security Classification / Classification de sécurité unclassified Canadä

Solicitation No. - N° de l'invitation XXXXX-XXXXXX/X
Client Ref. No. - N° de réf. du client 2023-01083

Amd. No. - N° de la modif.

 Buyer ID - Id de l'acheteur XXXXX CCC No./N° CCC - FMS No./N° VME

Find a PWGSC SACC Manual Item

*	Government of Canada	Gouvernement du Canada
	or ouridad	au ounada

Contract Number / Numéro du contrat

Security Classification / Classification de sécurité unclassified

PART D - AUTHORIZATION / PART							
13. Organization Project Authority / C	chargé de projet de l'or	ganisme					
Name (print) - Nom (en lettres moulé	es)	Title - Titre		Signature			
Sarah LaRose		Manager		LaRos	se, Sarah	Digitally signed by La Date: 2023.01.31 12:4	Rose, Sarah 5:08 -05'00'
Telephone No N° de téléphone 6136179209	Facsimile No N° de	télécopieur	E-mail address - Adresse cour sarah.larose@inspection.gc.ca		Date 2023-01-13		
14. Organization Security Authority /	Responsable de la séc	curité de l'organ	isme				
Name (print) - Nom (en lettres moulé	es)	Title - Titre		Signature			
Telephone No N° de téléphone	Facsimile No Nº de	télécopieur	E-mail address - Adresse cour	riel	Date		
 Are there additional instructions (Des instructions supplémentaires 				t-elles jointes	\$?	No Non	Yes
16. Procurement Officer / Agent d'ap	provisionnement						
Name (print) - Nom (en lettres moulé	es)	Title - Titre		Signature			
Telephone No N° de téléphone	Facsimile No N° de	télécopieur	E-mail address - Adresse cou	urriel	Date		
17. Contracting Security Authority / A	utorité contractante en	matière de séc	curité		•		
Name (print) - Nom (en lettres moulé	es)	Title - Titre		Signature			
Telephone No N° de téléphone	Facsimile No Nº de	télécopieur	E-mail address - Adresse cou	urriel	Date		

 Buyer ID - Id de l'acheteur XXXXX CCC No./N° CCC - FMS No./N° VME

Find a PWGSC SACC Manual Item

ANNEX C, TASK AUTHORIZATION FORM

Contract Number				
Task Authorization (TA) Number				
Contractor's Name and Address				
Total Estimated Cost of Task (Applicable Taxes extra revisions:	a) before any \$			
TA Revisions Previously Authorized				
TA Revision Number:	Authorized Increase or Decrease (Applicable Taxes extra)			
Transfer verification	\$			
TA Revision Number:	Authorized Increase or Decrease (Applicable Taxes extra) \$			
TA Revision Number:	Authorized Increase or Decrease (Applicable Taxes extra)			
	\$			
TA Revision Number:	Authorized Increase or Decrease (Applicable Taxes extra) \$			
TA Revision Number:	Authorized Increase or Decrease (Applicable Taxes extra) \$			
New TA Revision				
TA Revision Number:	Authorized Increase or Decrease (Applicable Taxes extra)			
TA Nevision Number.	\$			
Total Estimated Cost of Task (Applicable Taxes extra) after this revision:				
Contract Security Requirements (as applicable)				
7 7 7 7				
This task includes security requirements.				
Yes. Refer to the Security Requirements Check	lict (SPCL) appear of the Contract			
Tes. Refer to the Security Requirements Check	ist (SNGL) affilex of the Contract.			
Remarks:				
Required Work				
SECTION A – Task Description of the Wo	rk Required			
To be determined in each Task Authorization foll	owing contract award.			
	oning contract and a			
SECTION B - Applicable Basis of Payme	nt			
☐ Firm Unit Price of \$for the profes	sional fees identified in Section C below			
☐ Limitation of Expenditure of \$				

Solicitation No. - N° de l'invitation XXXXX-XXXXXX/X
Client Ref. No. - N° de réf. du client 2023-01083

Amd. No. - N° de la modif.

File No. - N° du dossier

Buyer ID - Id de l'acheteur XXXXX CCC No./N° CCC - FMS No./N° VME

Find a PWGSC SACC Manual Item

SECTION C - Cost Breakdown of Task 1.0 Professional Fees Level of Effort All-Inclusive Fixed (Estimated number of **Resource Category** Name Daily Rate (Can\$) days required to perform the Work) Human Resource Consultant \$ Senior (Level 3) Total Estimated Cost of Professional Fees: \$ **SECTION D- Applicable Method of Payment** Payments will be made monthly, based on the all-inclusive fixed daily rate and the days actually worked. For the purpose of this Contract, a day is defined as 7.5 hours of work, exclusive of meal breaks. Payment will be made for days actually worked, with no provision for annual leave, statutory holidays and sick leave. If time worked is more or less than a day, the all inclusive fixed daily rate must be prorated to reflect the actual time worked. **Authorization - Authorization** By signing this TA, the Technical Authority or the Contracting Authority or both, as applicable, certify (ies) that the content of this TA is in accordance with the Contract. En apposant sa signature sur cette AT, le chargé de projet ou l'autorité contractante ou, s'il y a lieu, les deux atteste(nt) que le contenu de cette AT respecte les conditions du contrat. Name of Technical Authority - Nom du chargé de projet Sarah LaRose Date _____ Signature Name of Contracting Authority - Nom de l'autorité contractante Catherine Clairoux Contractor's Signature - Signature de l'entrepreneur Name and title of individual authorized to sign for the Contractor Nom et titre de la personne autorisée à signer au nom de l'entrepreneur Date Signature _____

Solicitation No. - N° de l'invitation XXXXX-XXXXXX/X
Client Ref. No. - N° de réf. du client 2023-01083

Date

Amd. No. - N° de la modif.

File No. - N° du dossier

Buyer ID - Id de l'acheteur XXXXX CCC No./N° CCC - FMS No./N° VME

Find a PWGSC SACC Manual Item

ANNEX D, Non-Disclosure Agreement ___, recognize that in the course of my work as an employee or subcontractor , I may be given access to information by or on behalf of Canada in connection with the Work, pursuant to Contract Serial No. _____ between His Majesty the King in right of Canada, represented by the Minister of Public Works and Government Services and _____ , including any information that is confidential or proprietary to third parties, and information conceived, developed or produced by the Contractor as part of the Work. For the purposes of this agreement, information includes but not limited to: any documents, instructions, guidelines, data, material, advice or any other information whether received orally, in printed form, recorded electronically, or otherwise and whether or not labeled as proprietary or sensitive, that is disclosed to a person or that a person becomes aware of during the performance of the Contract. I agree that I will not reproduce, copy, use, divulge, release or disclose, in whole or in part, in whatever way or form any information described above to any person other than a person employed by Canada on a need to know basis. I undertake to safeguard the same and take all necessary and appropriate measures, including those set out in any written or oral instructions issued by Canada, to prevent the disclosure of or access to such information in contravention of this agreement. I also acknowledge that any information provided to the Contractor by or on behalf of Canada must be used solely for the purpose of the Contract and must remain the property of Canada or a third party, as the case may be. I agree that the obligation of this agreement will survive the completion of the Contract Serial No.: _____ Signature